UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM S-1

REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC.

(Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)

Nevada

(State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization)

8742 (Primary Standard Industrial Classification Code Number) 46-1669753 (I.R.S. Employer Identification Number)

24123 Peachland Blvd., C-4, #106 Port Charlotte, FL 33954 Phone: 941-613-9858

(Address, including zip code, and telephone number, Including area code, of registrant's principal executive offices)

Karen A. Batcher, Esq.

Synergy Law Group, APC 819 Anchorage Place, Suite 28, Chula Vista, CA 91914 Phone: (619) 475-7882 Fax: (866) 352-4342 Email: kbatcher@synergenlaw.com (Name, address, including zip code, and telephone number,

Including area code, of agent for service)

As soon as practicable after the effective date of this Registration Statement.

(Approximate date of commencement of proposed sale to the public)

If any of the securities being registered on this Form are to be offered on a delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities Act of 1933 check the following box: [X]

If this Form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, please check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(c) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act Registration Statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering. []

If this Form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(d) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering. []

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, or a smaller reporting company. See the definitions of "large accelerated filer," "accelerated filer" and "smaller reporting company" in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act.

Large accelerated filer []	Accelerated filer []
Non-accelerated filer [] (Do not check if a smaller reporting company)	Smaller Reporting Company [X]

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

Title of each Class of Securities to be Registered	Amount to be Registered	Proposed Maximum Offering Price Per Unit (2)	t <u>(</u>	Proposed Maximum Aggregate Offering Price (3)	Amount of egistration Fee (1)
Common Stock \$0.0001 par value to be sold by selling shareholders	725,000)2 \$		\$ 1.98
Common Stock \$0.0001 par value to be sold by the Company	4,000,000	\$ 0.0)2 \$	5 80,000	\$ 10.91
Total	4,725,000	\$ 0.0)2 \$	94,500	\$ 12.89

(1) Registration Fee has been paid via Fedwire.

(2) This is the initial offering and no current trading market exists for our common stock. The price paid for the currently issued and outstanding common stock was \$0.001 per share and \$0.002 per share for 950,000 and 2,375,000, respectively, to officers and directors, and \$0.02 for 725,000 shares to unaffiliated investors.

(3) Estimated solely for the purpose of calculating the registration fee pursuant to Rule 457(c) of the Securities Act.

The registrant hereby amends this registration statement on such date or dates as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the registrant shall file a further amendment which specifically states that this registration statement shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 or until the registration statement shall become effective on such date as the Securities and Exchange Commission, acting pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.

The information in this Prospectus is not complete and may be changed. We will not sell these securities until the registration statement filed with the SEC is effective. This Prospectus is not an offer to sell these securities and it is not soliciting an offer to buy these securities in any state or jurisdiction where the offer or sale is not permitted.

PROSPECTUS GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC. 4,725,000 Shares of Common Stock \$0.02 per share

Date of Prospectus: Subject to Completion

Prior to this Offering, no public market has existed for the common stock of Global System Designs, Inc. Upon completion of this Offering, we will attempt to have the shares quoted on the Over the Counter-Bulletin Board ("OTCBB"), operated by FINRA (Financial Industry Regulatory Authority). There is no assurance that the Shares will ever be quoted on the Bulletin Board. To be quoted on the Bulletin Board, a market maker must apply to make a market in our common stock. As of the date of this Prospectus, we have not made any arrangement with any market makers to quote our shares.

This is our initial public offering. We are registering for sale a total of 4,725,000 shares of our common stock. Of the shares being registered, 725,000 are being registered for sale by the selling shareholders, and 4,000,000 are being registered for sale by the Company. The offering is being made on a self-underwritten, "best efforts" basis. There is no minimum number of shares required to be purchased by each investor. The shares will be sold on our behalf by our officers, Paul McDonald and David Rose. They will not receive any commissions or proceeds for selling the shares on our behalf. All of the shares being registered for sale by the Company will be sold at a fixed price per share of \$0.02 for the duration of the Offering. There is no minimum amount we are required to raise from the shares being offered by the Company and any funds received will be immediately available to us. If 100% of the shares being offered are sold, the Company will receive net proceeds of \$80,000. There is no guarantee that this Offering will successfully raise enough funds to institute its business plan. Additionally, there is no guarantee that a public market will ever develop and you may be unable to sell your shares. The shares being offered by the Company will be offered for a period of two hundred and seventy (270) days from the original effective date of this Prospectus, unless extended by our director for an additional 90 days.

The selling shareholders will sell their shares at a price per share of \$0.02 for the duration of this Offering, or until our shares are quoted on the OTCBB, and thereafter at prevailing market prices or in privately negotiated transactions. We will not receive any proceeds from the sale of the 725,000 shares sold by the selling shareholders. Selling shareholders will receive proceeds of \$0.02 per share sold. If all shares being offered by the selling shareholders are sold, selling shareholders will receive net proceeds of \$20,750. This secondary offering will terminate upon the earliest of (i) such time as all of the common stock has been sold pursuant to the registration statement or (ii) 360 days from the effective date of this Prospectus.

Global System Designs, Inc. is a development stage company and currently has no active business operations. Any investment in the Shares offered herein involves a high degree of risk. You should only purchase Shares if you can afford a complete loss of your investment. Our independent auditors have issued an audit opinion for Global System Designs, Inc., which includes a statement expressing substantial doubt as to our ability to continue as a going concern.

We are an "emerging growth company" as defined in the Jumpstart Our Business Startups Act of 2012 (the "JOBS Act") and, as such, may elect to comply with certain reduced public company reporting requirements for future filings.

THIS INVESTMENT INVOLVES A HIGH DEGREE OF RISK. BEFORE INVESTING, YOU SHOULD CAREFULLY READ THIS PROSPECTUS AND, PARTICULARLY, THE RISK FACTORS SECTION, BEGINNING ON PAGE 6.

Neither the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") nor any state securities division has approved or disapproved these securities, or determined if this Prospectus is current, complete, truthful or accurate. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
Summary of Prospectus	3
General information about our Company	3
The Offering	5
Risk Factors	6
Risks associated with Global System Designs, Inc.,	6
Risks associated with this offering	9
Use of Proceeds	14
Determination of Offering Price	16
Dilution	16
Selling Security Holders	16
Plan of Distribution	17
Shares offered by the Company will be sold by our Officers and Director	17
Terms of the Offering	20
Offering proceeds	20
Procedures and requirements for subscription	20
Right to reject subscriptions	20
Description of Securities to be Registered	20
Interest of Named Experts and Counsel	21
Information with Respect to the Registrant	22
Description of business	22
Description of property	25
Legal proceedings	25
Market price of and dividends of the registrant's common equity and related stockholder matters	25
Financial statements and selected financial data	26
Management's discussion and analysis of financial condition and results of operations	27
Changes in and disagreements with accountants on accounting and financial disclosure	33
Quantitative and qualitative disclosures about market risk	33
Directors and executive officers	33
Executive compensation	35
Security ownership of certain beneficial owners and management	36
Certain relationships and related transactions	37
Material Changes	37
Incorporation of Certain Information by Reference	37
Disclosure of Commission Position on Indemnification for Securities Act Liabilities	37
Financial Statements	38

Until _____, 2013, all dealers that effect transactions in these securities, whether or not participating in this offering, may be required to deliver a prospectus. This is in addition to the dealers' obligation to deliver a prospectus when acting as underwriters and with respect to their unsold allotments or subscriptions.

SUMMARY OF PROSPECTUS

You should read the following summary together with the more detailed business information, financial statements and related notes that appear elsewhere in this Prospectus. In this Prospectus, unless the context otherwise denotes, references to "we," "us," "our", "Global System", 'Global System Designs" and "Company" are to Global System Designs, Inc.,

A Cautionary Note on Forward-Looking Statements

This Prospectus contains forward-looking statements, which relate to future events or our future financial performance. In some cases, you can identify forward-looking statements by terminology such as "may," "should," "expects," "plans," "anticipates," "believes," "estimates," "predicts," "potential," or "continue" or the negative of these terms or other comparable terminology. These statements are only predictions and involve known and unknown risks, uncertainties and other factors, including the risks in the section entitled "Risk Factors," that may cause our industry's actual results, levels of activity, performance, or achievements to be materially different from any future results, levels of activity, performance, or achievements.

While these forward-looking statements, and any assumptions upon which they are based, are made in good faith and reflect our current judgment regarding the direction of our business, actual results will almost always vary, sometimes materially, from any estimates, predictions, projections, assumptions or other future performance suggested herein. Except as required by applicable law, including the securities laws of the United States, we do not intend to update any of the forward-looking statements to conform these statements to actual results.

General Information about Our Company

Global System Designs, Inc. was incorporated in the State of Nevada on November 27, 2012. Global System Designs, Inc. plans to develop and market "green building" information for homeowners and owner-builders (individuals who choose to build their own homes, with or without the assistance of building contractors). Such homeowners need clear, understandable, technically sound information about how their new or renovated home can best be insulated and operated to provide energy savings, protect their health and the environment, and reduce construction and operating costs.

We are a development stage company and have not yet commenced business operations or generated any revenues. We have been issued a "substantial doubt" going concern opinion from our auditors and have no assets, at November 30, 2012. We raised \$5,700 in cash generated from the issuance of shares of Company's common stock to our founders.

Global Systems' business and corporate address is 24123 Peachland Blvd., C-4, #106, Port Charlotte, FL 33954. Our telephone number is 941-613-9858 and our registered agent for service of process is Laughlin Associates, Inc., 9120 Double Diamond Pkwy, Reno, NV 89521. Our fiscal year end is November 30.

We received our initial funding of \$20,200 through the sale of common stock to our officers and directors and unaffiliated investors. Paul McDonald purchased 950,000 shares of our common stock at \$0.001 on November 29, 2012 for \$950 and 1,000,000 shares at \$0.002 on January 8, 2013 for \$2,000. David Rose purchased 1,375,000 shares of our common stock at \$0.002 on January 8, 2013 for \$2,750. Eight unaffiliated investors purchased 725,000 shares of common stock for \$0.02, for \$14,500, in a private offering in March 2013. Our financial statements from inception (November 27, 2012) through the period ended November 30, 2012, report no revenues and a net loss of \$950. Our independent auditors have issued an audit opinion for Global System Designs, which includes a statement expressing substantial doubt as to our ability to continue as a going concern.

This is our initial public offering. We are registering a total of 4,725,000 shares of our common stock. Of the shares being registered, 725,000 are being registered for sale by the selling shareholders, and 4,000,000 are being registered for sale by the Company. All of the shares being registered for sale by the Company will be sold at a price per share of \$0.02 for the duration of the Offering. The selling shareholders will sell their shares at a price per share of \$0.02 until the securities are quoted for trading on the OTC Bulletin Board, and thereafter at prevailing market prices or privately negotiated prices.

We will not receive any proceeds from the sale of any of the 725,000 shares offered by the selling shareholders. We will be selling the 4,000,000 shares of common stock we are offering as a self-underwritten offering. There is no minimum amount we are required to raise in this Offering, and any funds received will be immediately available to us. This Offering will terminate on the earlier of the sale of all of the shares offered or 270 days after the date of the Prospectus, unless extended an additional 90 days by our board of directors.

There is no current public market for our securities. As our stock is not publicly traded, investors should be aware they probably will be unable to sell their shares and their investment in our securities is not liquid.

Implications of Being an Emerging Growth Company

As a company with less than \$1.0 billion in revenue during its last fiscal year, we qualify as an "emerging growth company" as defined in the JOBS Act. For as long as a company is deemed to be an emerging growth company, it may take advantage of specified reduced reporting and other regulatory requirements that are generally unavailable to other public companies. These provisions include:

- a requirement to have only two years of audited financial statements and only two years of related Management's Discussion and Analysis included in an initial public offering registration statement;
- an exemption to provide less than five years of selected financial data in an initial public offering registration statement;
- an exemption from the auditor attestation requirement in the assessment of the emerging growth company's internal controls over financial reporting;
- an exemption from the adoption of new or revised financial accounting standards until they would apply to private companies;
- an exemption from compliance with any new requirements adopted by the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board requiring mandatory audit firm rotation or a supplement to the auditor's report in which the auditor would be required to provide additional information about the audit and the financial statements of the issuer; and,
- · reduced disclosure about the emerging growth company's executive compensation arrangements.

An emerging growth company is also exempt from Section 404(b) of Sarbanes Oxley which requires that the registered accounting firm shall, in the same report, attest to and report on the assessment on the effectiveness of the internal control structure and procedures for financial reporting. Similarly, as a Smaller Reporting Company we are exempt from Section 404(b) of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act and our independent registered public accounting firm will not be required to formally attest to the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting until such time as we cease being a Smaller Reporting Company.

As an emerging growth company, Global System is exempt from Section 14A (a) and (b) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, which require the shareholder approval of executive compensation and golden parachutes.

Section 107 of the JOBS Act provides that an emerging growth company can take advantage of the extended transition period provided in Section 7(a)(2) (B) of the Securities Act for complying with new or revised accounting standards. In other words, an emerging growth company can delay the adoption of certain accounting standards until those standards would otherwise apply to private companies. We have elected to take advantage of the benefits of this extended transition period. Our financial statements may therefore not be comparable to those of companies that comply with such new or revised accounting standards.

We would cease to be an emerging growth company upon the earliest of:

- the first fiscal year following the fifth anniversary of this Offering,
- the first fiscal year after our annual gross revenues are \$1 billion or more,
- the date on which we have, during the previous three-year period, issued more than \$1 billion in non-convertible debt securities, or
- as of the end of any fiscal year in which the market value of our common stock held by non-affiliates exceeded \$700 million as of the end of the second quarter of that fiscal year.

If we are still considered a "smaller reporting company" at such time as we cease to be an "emerging growth company," we will still be able to take advantage of scaled disclosure requirements.

The Offering

Following is a brief summary of this Offering. Please see the *Plan of Distribution* and *Terms of the Offering* sections for a more detailed description of the terms of the Offering.

Offering

Securities being Offere	d 4,725,000 shares of common stock: 4,000,000 shares which we are offering, and 725,000 shares which are being offered by the selling shareholders. The selling shareholders offering will terminate upon the earliest of (i) such time as all of the common stock has been sold pursuant to the registration statement or (ii) 360 days from the effective date of this prospectus. This Offering will terminate on the earlier of the sale of all of the shares offered by the Company or 270 days after the date of the Prospectus, unless extended by our Board of Directors for an additional 90 days
Price per share	The selling shareholders will sell their shares at a fixed price per share of \$0.02 for the duration of this Offering. All of the shares being registered for sale by the Company will be sold at a fixed price per share of \$0.02 for the duration of the Offering.



Securities Issued and	4,050,000 shares of common stock are issued and outstanding before the offering and 8,050,000 shares will be outstanding after
Outstanding	the Offering, assuming all shares are sold. However, if only 50% or 25% of the shares being offered are sold, there will be
	6,050,000 or 5,050,000 shares outstanding, respectively.

Registration costs We estimate our total offering registration costs to be \$13,000. If we experience a shortage of funds prior to funding, our directors have informally agreed to advance funds to allow us to pay for offering costs, filing fees, and correspondence with our shareholders; however, our directors have no formal commitment or legal obligation to advance or loan funds to the Company.

Our officers, directors, control persons and/or affiliates do not intend to purchase any Shares in this Offering. If all the Shares in this Offering are sold, our executive officers and directors will own 41.3% of our common stock. However, if only 50% or 25% of the Shares in this Offering are sold, our executive officers and directors will own 55% or 65.8%, respectively.

RISK FACTORS

An investment in these securities involves a high degree of risk and is speculative in nature. In addition to the other information regarding the Company contained in this Prospectus, you should consider many important factors in determining whether to purchase Shares. Following are what we believe are material risks related to the Company and an investment in the Company.

Risks Associated With Global System Designs, Inc.:

Our independent auditors have issued an audit opinion for Global System Designs which includes a statement describing our going concern status. Our financial status creates a doubt whether we will continue as a going concern.

As described in Note 3 of our accompanying financial statements, our auditors have issued a going concern opinion regarding the Company. This means there is substantial doubt we can continue as an ongoing business for the next twelve months. The financial statements do not include any adjustments that might result from the uncertainty regarding our ability to continue in business. As such, we may have to cease operations and investors could lose part or all of their investment in the Company.

We lack an operating history and have losses, which we expect to continue into the future. There is no assurance our future operations will result in profitable revenues. If we cannot generate sufficient revenues to operate profitably, we may suspend or cease operations.

We were incorporated on November 27, 2012, and we have not fully developed our proposed business operations or realized any revenues. We have no operating history upon which an evaluation of our future success or failure can be made. Our net loss since inception to November 30, 2012, was \$950 and is for professional fees in connection with this Offering. Our ability to achieve and maintain profitability and positive cash flow is dependent upon:

- · Completion of this Offering;
- $\cdot\,$ Our ability to attract customers who will buy our services; and,
- $\cdot\,$ Our ability to generate revenue through the sale of our services.

Based upon current plans, we expect to incur operating losses in future periods because we will be incurring expenses and not generating revenues. We cannot guarantee that we will be successful in generating revenues in the future. In the event the Company is unable to generate revenues, it may be required to seek additional funding. Such funding may not be available, or may not be available on terms which are beneficial and/or acceptable to the Company. In the event the Company cannot generate revenues and/or secure additional financing, the Company may be forced to cease operations and investors will likely lose some or all of their investment in the Company.

We have no clients or customers and we cannot guarantee we will ever have any. Even if we obtain clients or customers, there is no assurance that we will make a profit.

We have no clients or customers. We have not identified any clients or customers and we cannot guarantee we ever will have any. Even if we obtain clients or customers for our services, there is no guarantee that we will develop products and/or services that our clients/customers will want to purchase. If we are unable to attract enough clients/customers to purchase services (and any products we may develop or sell) it will have a negative effect on our ability to generate sufficient revenue from which we can operate or expand our business. The lack of sufficient revenues will have a negative effect on the ability of the Company to continue operations and it could force the Company to cease operations.

Some of our competitors have significantly greater financial and marketing resources than we do.

Some of our competitors have significantly greater financial and marketing resources than we do. There are no assurances that our efforts to compete in the marketplace will be successful.

We do not have any additional sources of funding for our business plans and may be unable to find any such funding if and when needed, resulting in the failure of our business.

Other than the shares offered by this Prospectus, no other source of capital has been identified or sought. As a result we do not have an alternate source of funds should we fail to complete this Offering. If we do find an alternative source of capital, the terms and conditions of acquiring such capital may result in dilution and the lessening of value of the shares of stockholders.

If we are not successful in raising sufficient capital through this Offering, we will be faced with several options:

- 1. abandon our business plans, cease operations and go out of business;
- 2. continue to seek alternative and acceptable sources of capital; or,
- 3. bring in additional capital that may result in a change of control.

In the event any of the above circumstances occur, you could lose a substantial part or all of your investment. In addition, there can be no guarantee that the total proceeds raised in this Offering will be sufficient, as we have projected, to fund our business plans or that we will be profitable. As a result, you could lose any investment you make in our shares.

Because Messrs. McDonald and Rose (our officers and director) have other outside business activities and will have limited time to spend on our business, our operations may be sporadic, which may result in periodic interruptions or suspensions of operations.

Because our officers and directors have other outside business activities, our operations may be sporadic. Mr. McDonald will devote up to 32 hours per week and Mr. Rose will devote up to 8 hours per week. In the event they are unable to fulfill any aspect of their duties to the Company, we may experience a shortfall or complete lack of sales resulting in little or no profits and eventual closure of the business.

We are dependent upon our current officers.

We currently are managed by two officers and we are entirely dependent upon them in order to conduct our operations. If they should resign or die, there will be no one to run Global System Designs, Inc., and the company has no Key Man insurance. If our current officers are no longer able to serve as such and we are unable to find other persons to replace them, it will have a negative effect on our ability to continue active business operations and could result in investors losing some or all of their investment in the Company.

Our business mode requires the use of outside personnel, who may not be available when needed.

The Company will not retain any employees other than our officers, and will instead hire independent contractors as needed. If we are unable to hire the required talent, it may have a negative effect on our ability to implement our business plan. In such an event, we may be required to change our business plan or curtail or delay implementation of some, or all, of our business plan.

Our controlling stockholders have significant influence over the Company.

As of March 15, 2013, Paul McDonald, the Company's Chief Executive Officer and David Rose, the Company's Secretary, combined own 82% of the outstanding common stock, which becomes 41% if all of the shares offered are sold. As a result, Messrs. McDonald and Rose possess significant influence over our affairs. Their stock ownership and relationships with members of our board of directors, of which Messrs. McDonald and Rose are the only two, may have the effect of delaying or preventing a future change in control, impeding a merger, consolidation, takeover or other business combination or discouraging a potential acquirer from making a tender offer or otherwise attempting to obtain control of the Company, which in turn could materially and adversely affect the market price of our common stock.

Two investors hold a controlling interest in our stock. As a result, the ability of minority shareholders to influence our affairs is extremely limited.

Two investors, our President and Secretary, own a controlling interest in our outstanding common stock on a primary basis. As a result, they have the ability to control all matters submitted to the stockholders of Global System Designs for approval (including the election and removal of directors). A significant change to the composition of our board could lead to a change in management and our business plan. Any such transition could lead to, among other things, a decline in service levels, disruption in our operations and departures of key personnel, which could in turn harm our business.

Moreover, this concentration of ownership may have the effect of delaying, deferring or preventing a change in control, impeding a merger, consolidation, takeover or other business combination involving us, or discouraging a potential acquirer from making a tender offer or otherwise attempting to obtain control, which in turn could materially and adversely affect the market price of the common stock.

Minority shareholders of Global System Designs will be unable to affect the outcome of stockholder voting as long as Messrs. McDonald and Rose retains a controlling interest.

Having only two directors limits our ability to establish effective independent corporate governance procedures and increases the control of our president over operations and business decisions.

We have only two directors, who are our principal executive officer and secretary. Accordingly, we cannot establish board committees comprised of independent members to oversee functions like compensation or audit issues. In addition, a tie vote of board members is decided in favor of the chairman, which gives him significant control over all corporate issues, including all major decisions on operations and corporate matters such as approving business combinations.

Until we have a larger board of directors that would include some independent members, if ever, there will be limited oversight of our president's decisions and activities and little ability for minority shareholders to challenge or reverse those activities and decisions, even if they are not in the best interests of minority shareholders.

Risks Associated With This Offering

If we do not file a Registration Statement on Form 8-A to become a mandatory reporting company under Section 12(g) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, we will continue as a reporting company and will not be subject to the proxy statement requirements, and our officers, directors and 10% stockholders will not be required to submit reports to the SEC on their stock ownership and stock trading activity, all of which could reduce the value of your investment and the amount of publicly available information about us.

As a result of this Offering as required under Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, we will file periodic reports with the Securities and Exchange Commission through October 31, 2013, including a Form 10-K for the year ended November 30, 2013, assuming this registration statement is declared effective before that date. At or prior to November 30, 2013, we intend to voluntarily to file a registration statement on Form 8-A, which will subject us to all of the reporting requirements of the 1934 Act. This will require us to file quarterly and annual reports with the SEC and will also subject us to the proxy rules of the SEC. In addition, our officers, directors and 10% stockholders will be required to submit reports to the SEC on their stock ownership and stock trading activity. We are not required under Section 12(g) or otherwise to become a mandatory 1934 Act filer unless we have more than 2,000 shareholders (of which 500 may be unaccredited) and total assets of more than \$10 million on November 30, 2013. If we do not file a registration statement requirements of the 1934 Act, and our officers, directors and 10% stockholders will not be required to submit reports to the SEC on their stock ownership and stock trading activity.

The shares being offered are defined as "penny stock", the rules imposed on the sale of the shares may affect your ability to resell any shares you may purchase, if at all.

The shares being offered are defined as a "penny stock" under the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934, and rules of the Commission. The Exchange Act and such penny stock rules generally impose additional sales practice and disclosure requirements on broker-dealers who sell our securities to persons other than certain accredited investors who are, generally, institutions with assets in excess of \$5,000,000 or individuals with net worth in excess of \$1,000,000 or annual income exceeding \$200,000, or \$300,000 jointly with spouse, or in transactions not recommended by the broker-dealer. For transactions covered by the penny stock rules, a broker-dealer must make a suitability determination for each purchaser and receive the purchaser's written agreement prior to the sale. In addition, the broker-dealer must make certain mandated disclosures in penny stock transactions, including the actual sale or purchase price and actual bid and offer

quotations, the compensation to be received by the broker-dealer and certain associated persons, and deliver certain disclosures required by the Commission. Consequently, the penny stock rules may affect the ability of broker-dealers to make a market in or trade our common stock and may also affect your ability to resell any shares you may purchase in this offering in the public markets.

Market for penny stock has suffered in recent years from patterns of fraud and abuse

Stockholders should be aware that, according to SEC Release No. 34-29093, the market for penny stocks has suffered in recent years from patterns of fraud and abuse. Such patterns include:

- · Control of the market for the security by one or a few broker-dealers that are often related to the promoter or issuer;
- · Manipulation of prices through prearranged matching of purchases and sales and false and misleading press releases;
- · Boiler room practices involving high-pressure sales tactics and unrealistic price projections by inexperienced salespersons;
- · Excessive and undisclosed bid-ask differential and markups by selling broker-dealers; and,
- The wholesale dumping of the same securities by promoters and broker-dealers after prices have been manipulated to a desired level, along with the resulting inevitable collapse of those prices and with consequential investor losses.

Our management is aware of the abuses that have occurred historically in the penny stock market. Although we do not expect to be in a position to dictate the behavior of the market or of broker-dealers who participate in the market, management will strive within the confines of practical limitations to prevent the described patterns from being established with respect to our securities. The occurrence of these patterns or practices could increase the volatility of our share price.

The shares offered by the Company through this offering will be sold without an underwriter, and we may be unable to sell any shares.

This Offering is being conducted on a "best-efforts" basis, that is, we are not going to engage the services of an underwriter to sell the shares; we intend to sell them through our officers and directors, who will receive no commissions. They will offer the shares to friends, relatives, acquaintances and business associates; however, there is no guarantee that they will be able to sell any of the shares. Unless they are successful in selling all of the shares and receiving all of the proceeds from this Offering, we may have to seek alternative financing to implement our business plans.

Since there is no minimum for our offering, if only a few persons purchase shares they will lose their money immediately without us being even able to develop a market for our shares.

Since there is no minimum with respect to the number of shares to be sold directly by the Company in its offering, if only a few shares are sold, we will be unable to even attempt to create a public market of any kind for our shares. In such an event, it is highly likely that the entire investment of the early and only share purchasers would be lost immediately.

You may not revoke your subscription agreement once it is accepted by the Company or receive a refund of any funds advanced in connection with your accepted subscription agreement and as a result, you may lose all or part of your investment in our common stock.



Once your subscription agreement is accepted by the Company, you may not revoke the agreement or request a refund of any monies paid in connection with the subscription agreement, even if you subsequently learn information about the Company that you consider to be materially unfavorable. The Company reserves the right to begin using the proceeds from this offering as soon as the funds have been received and will retain broad discretion in the allocation of the net proceeds of this offering. The precise amounts and timing of the Company's use of the net proceeds will depend upon market conditions and the availability of other funds, among other factors. There can be no assurance that the Company will receive sufficient funds to execute the Company's business strategy and accomplish the Company's objectives. Accordingly, the Company's business may fail and we will have to cease our operations. Additionally, you may be unable to sell your shares of our common stock at a price equal to or greater than the subscription price you paid for such shares, and you may lose all or part of your investment in our common stock.

Due to the lack of a trading market for our securities, you may have difficulty selling any shares you purchase in this Offering.

There currently is no public trading market for our common stock. Therefore there is no central place, such as a stock exchange or electronic trading system, to resell your shares. If you do want to resell your shares, you will have to locate a buyer and negotiate your own sale. We plan to contact a market maker to file an application on our behalf to have our common stock listed for quotation on the Over-the-Counter Bulletin Board (OTCBB) immediately following the effectiveness of this Registration Statement. The OTCBB is a regulated quotation service that displays real-time quotes, last sale prices and volume information in over-the-counter (OTC) securities. The OTCBB is not an issuer listing service, market or exchange. Although the OTCBB does not have any listing requirements per se, to be eligible for quotation on the OTCBB, issuers must remain current in their filings with the SEC or applicable regulatory authority. Market Makers are not permitted to begin quotation of a security whose issuer does not meet this filing requirement. Securities already quoted on the OTCBB that become delinquent in their required filings will be removed following a 30 or 60 day grace period if they do not make their required filing during that time. We cannot guarantee that our application will be accepted or approved and our stock listed and quoted for sale. As of the date of this filing, there have been no discussions or understandings between Global System Designs or anyone acting on our behalf with any market maker regarding participation in a future trading market for our securities.

The lack of a public trading market for our shares may have a negative effect on your ability to sell your shares in the future and it also may have a negative effect on the price, if any, for which you may be able to sell your shares. As a result an investment in the Shares may be illiquid in nature and investors could lose some or all of their investment in the Company.

We will incur ongoing costs and expenses for SEC reporting and compliance, without revenue we may not be able to remain in compliance, making it difficult for investors to sell their shares, if at all.

Our business plan allows for the estimated \$13,000 cost of this Registration Statement to be paid from our cash on hand. Going forward, the Company will have ongoing SEC compliance and reporting obligations, estimated as approximately \$15,000 annually. Such ongoing obligations will require the Company to expend additional amounts on compliance, legal and auditing costs. In order for us to remain in compliance, we will require future revenues to cover the cost of these filings, which could comprise a substantial portion of our available cash resources. If we are unable to generate sufficient revenues to remain in compliance, it may be difficult for you to resell any shares you may purchase, if at all.

Our financial statements may not be comparable to those of companies that comply with new or revised accounting standards.

We have elected to take advantage of the benefits of the extended transition period that Section 107 of the JOBS Act provides an emerging growth company, as provided in Section 7(a)(2)(B) of the Securities Act for complying with new or revised accounting standards. Our financial statements may, therefore, not be comparable to those of companies that comply with such new or revised accounting standards. We cannot predict if investors will find our common stock less attractive because we may rely on these exemptions. If some investors find our common stock less attractive as a result, there may be a less active trading market for our common stock and our stock price may be more volatile.

Our status as an "emerging growth company" under the JOBS Act OF 2012 may make it more difficult to raise capital when we need to do it.

Because of the exemptions from various reporting requirements provided to us as an "emerging growth company", and because we will have an extended transition period for complying with new or revised financial accounting standards, we may be less attractive to investors and it may be difficult for us to raise additional capital as and when we need it. Investors may be unable to compare our business with other companies in our industry if they believe that our financial accounting is not as transparent as other companies in our industry. If we are unable to raise additional capital as and when we need it, our financial condition and results of operations may be materially and adversely affected.

We will not be required to comply with certain provisions of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act for as long as we remain an "emerging growth company."

We are not currently required to comply with the SEC rules that implement Sections 302 and 404 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act, and are therefore not required to make a formal assessment of the effectiveness of our internal controls over financial reporting for that purpose. Upon becoming a public company, we will be required to comply with certain of these rules, which will require management to certify financial and other information in our quarterly and annual reports and provide an annual management report on the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting. Although we will be required to disclose changes made in our internal control procedures on a quarterly basis, we will not be required to make our first annual assessment of our internal control over financial reporting pursuant to Section 404 until the later of the year following our first annual report required to be filed with the SEC, or the date we are no longer an "emerging growth company" as defined in the JOBS Act.

Our independent registered public accounting firm is not required to formally attest to the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting until the later of the year following our first annual report required to be filed with the SEC, or the date we are no longer an "emerging growth company." At such time, our independent registered public accounting firm may issue a report that is adverse in the event it is not satisfied with the level at which our controls are documented, designed or operating.

Reduced disclosure requirements applicable to emerging growth companies may make our common stock less attractive to investors.

As an "emerging growth company", we may take advantage of certain exemptions from various reporting requirements that are applicable to other public companies that are not "emerging growth companies" including not being required to comply with the auditor attestation requirements of section 404 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act, reduced disclosure obligations regarding executive compensation in our periodic reports and proxy statements and exemptions from the requirements of holding a nonbinding advisory vote on executive compensation and shareholder approval of any golden parachute payments not previously approved. We cannot predict if investors will find our common stock less attractive because we may rely on these exemptions. If some investors find our common stock less attractive as a result, there may be a less active trading market for our common stock and our stock price may be more volatile.

Our officers and director own 82% of the outstanding shares of our common stock. After the completion of this Offering, they will beneficially own 41% of the outstanding shares if all of the shares being offered are sold. If they choose to sell their shares in the future, it might have an adverse effect on the price of our stock.

Due to the controlling amount of their share ownership in our Company, if our officers and director decide to sell their shares in the public market, the market price of our stock could decrease and all shareholders suffer a dilution to the value of their stock. Unless registered in the future, if our officers and director decide to sell any of their common stock, they will be subject to Rule 144 under the 1933 Securities Act. Rule 144 restricts the ability of a director or officer (affiliate) to sell shares by limiting the sales of securities made under Rule 144 during any three-month period to the greater of: (1) 1% of the outstanding common stock of the issuer; or (2) the average weekly reported trading volume in the outstanding common stock reported on all securities exchanges during the four calendar weeks preceding the filing of the required notice of the sale under Rule 144 with the SEC.

Our Officers And Director Currently Own 82% Of The Issued And Outstanding Stock And Will Continue to Control at least 41% Of The Company's Issued And Outstanding Common Stock After This Offering if all of the shares being offered are sold.

Presently, the Company's Officers and Director beneficially own 3,325,000 (82%) shares of the outstanding common stock of the Company. Because of such ownership, investors in this Offering will have limited control over matters requiring approval by Global System Designs shareholders, including the election of directors. Because there is no minimum amount required to be raised under this Offering, there is no guarantee that our current sole Shareholder, sole Officer and Director will own less than a majority of the issued and outstanding shares after the completion or termination of this Offering, they may still remain the single largest beneficial owner of our issued and outstanding shares of common stock. In addition, certain provisions of Nevada State law could have the effect of making it more difficult or more expensive for a third party to acquire, or from discouraging a third party from attempting to acquire, control of the Company. For example, Nevada law provides that approval of a majority of the stockholders is required to remove a director, which may make it more difficult for a third party to gain control of the Company. This concentration of ownership limits the power to exercise control by the minority shareholders.

Our director and officers will control and make corporate decisions that may differ from those that might be made by the other shareholders.

Due to the controlling amount of their share ownership in our Company, our directors will have a significant influence in determining the outcome of all corporate transactions, including the power to prevent or cause a change in control. Their interests may differ from the interests of other shareholders and thus result in corporate decisions that are disadvantageous to those other shareholders.

We Are Unlikely To Pay Dividends

To date, we have not paid, nor do we intend to pay in the foreseeable future, dividends on our common stock, even if we become profitable. Earnings, if any, are expected to be used to advance our activities and for general corporate purposes, rather than to make distributions to shareholders. Prospective investors will likely need to rely on an increase in the price of Company stock to profit from their investment. There are no guarantees that any market for our common stock will ever develop or that the price of our stock will ever increase. If prospective investors purchase Shares pursuant to this Offering, they must be prepared to be unable to liquidate their investment and/or lose their entire investment.



Since we are not in a financial position to pay dividends on our common stock, and future dividends are not presently being contemplated, investors are advised that return on investment in our common stock is restricted to an appreciation in the share price. The potential or likelihood of an increase in share price is questionable at best.

Our shares may not become eligible to be traded electronically which would result in brokerage firms being unwilling to trade them.

If we become able to have our shares of common stock quoted on the OTCBB, we will then try, through a broker-dealer and its clearing firm, to become eligible with the Depository Trust Company ("DTC") to permit our shares to trade electronically. If an issuer is not "DTC-eligible," then its shares cannot be electronically transferred between brokerage accounts, which, based on the realities of the marketplace as it exists today (especially the OTCBB), means that shares of a company will not be traded (technically the shares can be traded manually between accounts, but this takes days and is not a realistic option for companies relying on broker dealers for stock transactions - like all companies on the OTCBB. What this boils down to is that while DTC-eligibility is not a requirement to trade on the OTCBB, it is a necessity to process trades on the OTCBB if a company's stock is going to trade with any volume. There are no assurances that our shares will ever become DTC-eligible or, if they do, how long it will take.

United States state securities laws may limit secondary trading, which may restrict the states in which and conditions under which you can sell the shares offered by this prospectus.

There is no public market for our securities, and there can be no assurance that any public market will develop in the foreseeable future. Secondary trading in securities sold in this offering will not be possible in any state in the U.S. unless and until the common shares are qualified for sale under the applicable securities laws of the state or there is confirmation that an exemption, such as listing in certain recognized securities manuals, is available for secondary trading in such state. There can be no assurance that we will be successful in registering or qualifying our securities for secondary trading, or identifying an available exemption for secondary trading in our securities in every state. If we fail to register or qualify, or to obtain or verify an exemption for the secondary trading of, the securities in any particular state, the securities could not be offered or sold to, or purchased by, a resident of that state. In the event that a significant number of states refuse to permit secondary trading in our securities, the market for our securities could be adversely affected.

USE OF PROCEEDS

The following table details the Company's intended use of proceeds from this Offering, for the first twelve (12) months after successful completion of the Offering. None of the expenditures itemized are listed in any particular order of priority or importance. Since the Company does not intend to pay any Offering expenses from the proceeds from this Offering, and assuming that \$80,000 (100%), \$40,000 (50%), or \$20,000 (25%) of the Offering is sold, the gross aggregate proceeds will be allocated as follows:

Expenditure Item**	 100%		50%		25%	
Professional Fees	\$ 15,000	\$	15,000	\$	15,000	
Website development	5,000		5,000		1,500	
Research and consultations	20,000		10,000		2,000	
Advertising & Marketing	20,000		6,000		-	
Office and Miscellaneous Expenses	5,000		4,000		1,500	
Working Capital	15,000		-		-	
Total	\$ 80,000	\$	40,000	\$	20,000	



There is no minimum amount we are required to raise in this offering and any funds received will be immediately available to us.

** The above expenditures are defined as follows:

Professional Fees: Pertains to legal services and accounting fees that will be incurred by the company.

Website development: Includes website design and preliminary design and layout of educational materials (fact sheets) to be posted on the website.

<u>Research and consultations:</u> Subscriptions and membership fees for professional journals, membership-based construction industry websites and trade publications; preliminary consultation with building research organizations and other experts.

Advertising & Marketing: Pertains to the cost of advertising and marketing our publications and services.

Office and Miscellaneous Expenses: These are the costs of operating our offices including telephone services, mail, stationery, accounting, office supplies, bank service fees and charges, and other miscellaneous expenses associated with running our office.

Working Capital: Pertains to funds allocated to general working capital.

There is no assurance that we will be able to raise the entire \$80,000 with this Offering. The following chart details how we will use the proceeds if we raise only 50% or 25% of this Offering:

<u>If only 50% of this Offering is sold</u>, Global System Designs estimates that this would provide sufficient capital to commence with operation and development of the business plan, but we would only be able to spend \$10,000 for research and consultations and only \$6,000 on advertising and marketing. Under this scenario, we estimate that we would be able to generate enough revenues to sustain our business. Should we be unable to generate sufficient revenues to sustain our business, we will have to find other sources of financing.

If we raise less than 50% we will have difficulty in implementing our business plan. Our expenses would be prioritized in order of importance and would affect how we allocate funds for developing the business.

If only 25% of the offering is sold, we would still incur expected professional (legal and accounting) fees of \$15,000, which will have to be paid to maintain reporting status during the next 12 months. We will also pay minimal office and miscellaneous expenses, and then any leftover funds will be applied development of the website. Based on raising only 25% or \$20,000, we will not be able to allocate any funds to advertising and marketing and only be able to spend \$1,500 on our website with less features and \$2,000 on research and consultations. This would seriously hinder the development of our business and our ability to generate revenues. We would not be able to develop the business and/or generate any revenues in the first year without additional financing.

If we do not raise sufficient funds to cover professional fees, estimated to be \$15,000 for the first 12 months, we would not be able to remain reporting with the SEC, and therefore we would not be able to obtain an OTCBB quotation.

DETERMINATION OF OFFERING PRICE

The price of the shares we are offering was arbitrarily determined in order for us to raise up to a total of \$80,000 in this Offering. The offering price bears no relationship whatsoever to our assets, earnings, book value or other criteria of value. Among the factors considered were:

- our lack of operating history;
- the proceeds to be raised by the offering;
- the amount of capital to be contributed by purchasers in this offering in proportion to
- $\cdot\,$ the amount of stock to be retained by our existing Stockholders; and,
- \cdot our relative cash requirements.

DILUTION

Dilution represents the difference between the Offering price and the net tangible book value per share immediately after completion of this Offering. Net tangible book value is the amount that results from subtracting total liabilities and intangible assets from total assets. Dilution arises mainly as a result of our arbitrary determination of the Offering price of the shares being offered. Dilution of the value of the shares you purchase is also a result of the lower book value of shares of our common stock held by our existing stockholders.

As of March 20, 2013, the net tangible book value of our shares of common stock was approximately \$14,500 or approximately \$0.004 per share based upon 4,050,000 shares outstanding.

	100% (4,000,000 Shares)	50% (2,000,000 Shares)	25% (1,000,000 Shares)
Net Tangible Book Value Per Share Prior to Stock Sale	0.004	0.004	0.004
Net Tangible Book Value Per Share After Stock Sale	0.013	0.009	0.007
Increase in net book value per share due to stock sale	0.009	0.005	0.003
Dilution (subscription price of \$0.02 less NBV per share) to purchasing shareholders	(0.007)	(0.011)	(0.013)

SELLING SECURITY HOLDERS

The selling shareholders named in this Prospectus are offering 725,000 shares of the common stock offered through this Prospectus. The shares were sold in March 2013, under an offering exempt from registration under the Securities Act of 1933 as provided in Rule 506 under Regulation D as promulgated by the SEC. This offering met the requirements of Rule 506 in that (a) the Shares were sold to accredited investors or not more than 35 unaccredited investors; (b) the disclosure requirements of Rule 502(b) were met; and (c) the offer and sale of the Shares was not accomplished by means of any general advertising or general solicitation.

The following table provides as of March 20, 2013, information regarding the beneficial ownership of our common stock held by each of the selling shareholders, including:



- 1. The number of shares owned by each prior to this Offering;
- 2. The total number of shares that are to be offered for each;
- 3. The total number of shares that will be owned by each upon completion of the Offering;
- 4. The percentage owned by each; and,
- 5. The identity of the beneficial holder of any entity that owns the shares.

To the best of our knowledge, the named parties in the table that follows are the beneficial owners and have the sole voting and investment power over all shares or rights to the shares reported. In addition, the

table assumes that the selling shareholders do not sell shares of common stock not being offered through this Prospectus and do not purchase additional shares of common stock. The column reporting the percentage owned upon completion assumes that all shares offered are sold, and is calculated based on 725,000 shares outstanding as of the date of this prospectus.

Name of Selling Shareholder	Shares Owned Prior To This Offering	Total of Shares OfferedFor Sale	Total Shares After Offering	Percent Owned After Offering
Gardner, Brenden	150,000	150,000	0	0
Gerber, Barry	25,000	25,000	0	0
Kristol, Dawn	25,000	25,000	0	0
Powell, Janice	150,000	150,000	0	0
Powell, Joshua	150,000	150,000	0	0
Scavo, John	25,000	25,000	0	0
Taylor, Dave Jr.	50,000	50,000	0	0
Woodbury, Margaret	150,000	150,000	0	0

To our knowledge, none of the selling shareholders:

- 1. Has had a material relationship with Global System Designs, Inc. or any of its predecessors or affiliates, other than as a shareholder as noted above, at any time within the past three years; or
- 2. Are broker-dealers or affiliates of broker dealers; or,
- 3. Has ever been an officer or director of Global System Designs, Inc.

PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

Shares Offered by the Company will be Sold by Our Officers and Director

This is a self-underwritten ("best-efforts") Offering. This Prospectus is part of a prospectus that permits our officers and director to sell the shares being offered by the Company directly to the public, with no commission or other remuneration payable to them for any shares they may sell. There are no plans or arrangements to enter into any contracts or agreements to sell the shares with a broker or dealer. Paul McDonald and David Rose, our officers and director, will sell the shares and intend to offer them to friends, family members and business acquaintances. In offering the securities on our behalf, our officers and director will rely on the safe harbor from broker dealer registration set out in Rule 3a4-1 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934.

The officers and director will not register as broker-dealers pursuant to Section 15 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, in reliance upon Rule 3a4-1, which sets forth those conditions under which a person associated with an issuer may participate in the offering of the issuer's securities and not be deemed to be a broker-dealer.

- a. Our officers and director are not subject to a statutory disqualification, as that term is defined in Section 3(a)(39) of the Act, at the time of their participation; and,
- b. Our officers and director will not be compensated in connection with their participation by the payment of commissions or other remuneration based either directly or indirectly on transactions in securities; and,
- c. Our officers and director are not, nor will be at the time of their participation in the offering, an associated person of a broker-dealer; and,
- d. Our officers and director meet the conditions of paragraph (a)(4)(ii) of Rule 3a4-1 of the Exchange Act, in that they (A) primarily perform, or is intended primarily to perform at the end of the offering, substantial duties for or on behalf of our Company, other than in connection with transactions in securities; and (B) is not a broker or dealer, or been an associated person of a broker or dealer, within the preceding twelve months; and (C) has not participated in selling and offering securities for any Issuer more than once every twelve months other than in reliance on Paragraphs (a)(4)(i) or (a)(4)(ii).

Our officers, director, control persons and affiliates of same do not intend to purchase any shares in this offering.

Shares Offered by the Selling Shareholders

The selling shareholders have not informed us of how they plan to sell their shares. However, they may sell some or all of their common stock in one or more transactions:

- 1. on such public markets or exchanges as the common stock may from time to time be trading;
- 2. in privately negotiated transactions; or,
- 3. in any combination of these methods of distribution.

The sales price to the public has been determined by the shareholders to be \$0.02. The price of \$0.02 per share is a fixed price until the securities are quoted for trading on the OTC Bulletin Board, and thereafter at prevailing market prices or privately negotiated prices. The selling shareholders offering will terminate upon the earliest of (i) such time as all of the common stock has been sold pursuant to the registration statement or (ii) 365 days from the effective date of this prospectus.

The selling shareholders may also sell their shares directly through market makers acting in their capacity as broker-dealers. Global System Designs will apply to have its shares of common stock quoted on the OTC Bulletin Board immediately after the date of this Prospectus. We anticipate once the shares are quoted on the OTC Bulletin Board, the selling shareholders will sell their shares directly into any market created. Selling shareholders will offer their shares at a fixed price of \$0.02 per share for the duration of this Offering. Selling shareholders may also sell in private transactions. We cannot predict the price at which shares may be sold or whether the common stock will ever trade on any market. The shares may be sold by the selling shareholders, as the case may be, from time to time, in one or more transactions.

Commissions and discounts paid in connection with the sale of the shares by the selling shareholders will be determined through negotiations between the shareholders and the broker-dealers through or to which the securities are to be sold, and may vary, depending on the broker-dealer's fee schedule, the size of the transaction and other factors. The separate costs of the selling shareholders will be borne by the shareholder. The selling shareholders, and any broker-broker dealer or agent that participates with the selling shareholders in the sale of the shares by them will be deemed an "underwriter" within the meaning

of the Securities Act, and any commissions or discounts received by them and any profits on the resale of shares purchased by them will be deemed to be underwriting commissions under the Securities Act. In the event any selling shareholder engages a broker-dealer to distribute their shares, and the brokerdealer is acting as underwriter, we will be required to file a post-effective amendment containing the name of the underwriter.

The selling shareholders must comply with the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933 and the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 in the offer and sale of their common stock. In particular, during times that the selling shareholders may be deemed to be engaged in a distribution of the common stock, and therefore be considered to be an underwriter, they must comply with applicable law.

Regulation M prohibits certain market activities by persons selling securities in a distribution. To demonstrate their understanding of those restrictions and others, selling shareholders will be required, prior to the release of unrestricted shares to themselves or any transferee, to represent as follows: that they have delivered a copy of this Prospectus, and if they are effecting sales on the Electronic Bulletin Board or inter-dealer quotation system or any electronic network, that neither they nor any affiliates or person acting on their behalf, directly or indirectly, has engaged in any short sale of our common stock; and for a period commencing at least 5 business days before his first sale and ending with the date of his last sale, bid for, purchase, or attempt to induce any person to bid for or purchase our common stock.

If the Company's common shares are quoted for trading on the OTC Electronic Bulletin Board the trading in our shares will be regulated by Securities and Exchange Commission Rule 15g-9 which established the definition of a "penny stock". For the purposes relevant to Global System, it is defined as any equity security that has a market price of less than \$5.00 per share or with an exercise price of less than \$5.00 per share, subject to certain exceptions. For any transaction involving a penny stock, unless exempt, the rules require: (a) that a broker or dealer approve a person's account for transactions in penny stocks; and (b) the broker or dealer receive from the investor a written agreement to the transaction, setting forth the identity and quantity of the penny stock to be purchased. In order to approve a person's account for transactions in penny stocks, the broker or dealer must (a) obtain financial information and investment experience objectives of the person; and (b) make a reasonable determination that the transactions in penny stocks are suitable for that person and the person has sufficient knowledge and experience in financial matters to be capable of evaluating the risks of transactions in penny stock market, which, in highlight form, (a) sets forth the basis on which the broker or dealer made the suitability determination; and (b) that the broker or dealer received a signed, written agreement from the investor prior to the transaction. Before you trade a penny stock your broker is required to tell you the offer and the bid on the stock, and the compensation the salesperson and the firm receive for the trade. The firm must also mail a monthly statement showing the market value of each penny stock held in your account.

We can provide no assurance that all or any of the common stock offered will be sold by the selling shareholders.

The selling shareholders and any broker-dealers or agents that are involved in selling the shares will be deemed to be "underwriters" within the meaning of the Securities Act in connection with such sales. In such event, any commissions received by such broker-dealers or agents and any profit on the resale of the shares purchased by them may be deemed to be underwriting commissions or discounts under the Securities Act. The selling shareholders have informed us that they do not have any agreement or understanding, directly or indirectly, with any person to distribute the common stock.

Because the selling shareholders will be deemed to be "underwriters" within the meaning of the Securities Act, they will be subject to the prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act. Federal securities laws, including Regulation M, may restrict the timing of purchases and sales of our common stock by the selling shareholders and any other persons who are involved in the distribution of the shares of common stock pursuant to this Prospectus.

We are bearing all costs relating to the registration of the common stock. While we have no formal agreement to provide funding with our directors, they have verbally agreed to advance additional funds in order to complete the registration statement process. Any commissions or other fees payable to brokers or dealers in connection with any sale of the common stock, however, will be borne by the selling shareholders or other party selling the common stock.

Terms of the Offering

The Shares offered by the Company will be sold at the fixed price of \$0.02 per share until the completion of this Offering. There is no minimum amount of subscription required per investor, and subscriptions, once received, are irrevocable.

This Offering commenced on the date the registration statement was declared effective (which also serves as the date of this prospectus) and continues for a period of 270 days, unless we extend the Offering period for an additional 90 days, or unless the offering is completed or otherwise terminated by us (the "Expiration Date").

This Offering has no minimum and, as such, we will be able to spend any of the proceeds received by us.

Offering Proceeds

We will not receive any proceeds from the sale of any of the 725,000 shares by the selling shareholders. We will be selling all of the 4,000,000 shares of common stock we are offering as a self-underwritten Offering. There is no minimum amount we are required to raise in this offering and any funds received will be immediately available to us.

Procedures and Requirements for Subscription

If you decide to subscribe for any Shares in this Offering, you will be required to execute a Subscription Agreement and tender it, together with a check or certified funds to us. Subscriptions, once received by the Company, are irrevocable. All checks for subscriptions should be made payable to "Global System Designs, Inc.".

<u>Right to Reject Subscriptions</u>

We have the right to accept or reject subscriptions in whole or in part, for any reason or for no reason. All monies from rejected subscriptions will be returned immediately by us to the subscriber, without interest or deductions. Subscriptions for securities will be accepted or rejected within 48 hours after we receive them.

DESCRIPTION OF SECURITIES TO BE REGISTERED

Our authorized capital stock consists of 100,000,000 shares of common stock, par value \$0.0001 per share and 15,000,000 shares of preferred stock, par value \$0.0001.



Common Stock

The holders of our common stock (i) have equal ratable rights to dividends from funds legally available, therefore, when, as and if declared by our Board; (ii) are entitled to share in all of our assets available for distribution to holders of common stock upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up of our affairs; (iii) do not have preemptive, subscription or conversion rights and there are no redemption or sinking fund provisions or rights; and (iv) are entitled to one non-cumulative vote per share on all matters on which stockholders may vote. All shares of Common Stock now outstanding are fully paid for and nonassessable and all shares of Common Stock which are the subject of this Offering, when issued, will be fully paid for and non-assessable. Reference is made to the Company's Articles of Incorporation, By-laws and the applicable statutes of the State of Nevada for a more complete description of the rights and liabilities of holders of the Company's securities.

Non-cumulative Voting

Holders of shares of our common stock do not have cumulative voting rights; meaning that the holders of 50.1% of the outstanding shares, voting for the election of directors, can elect all of the directors to be elected, and, in such event, the holders of the remaining shares will not be able to elect any of our directors. After this Offering is completed (assuming the entire 4,000,000 shares are sold), the present stockholders will own 50.3% of our outstanding shares and the purchasers in this Offering will own 49.7%. If 50% or 25% (2,000,000 or 1,000,000) shares are sold, the present stockholders will own 66.9% or 80.2% of our outstanding shares, respectively and the purchasers in this Offering will own 33.1% or 19.8%, respectively.

Cash Dividends

As of the date of this Prospectus, we have not paid any cash dividends to stockholders. The declaration of any future cash dividend will be at the discretion of our Board and will depend upon our earnings, if any, our capital requirements and financial position, our general economic conditions, and other pertinent conditions. It is our present intention not to pay any cash dividends in the foreseeable future, but rather to reinvest earnings, if any, in our business operations.

INTEREST OF NAMED EXPERTS AND COUNSEL

None of the below described experts or counsel have been hired on a contingent basis and none of them will receive a direct or indirect interest in the Company.

Our audited statements for the period from inception (November 27, 2012) through November 30, 2012, are included in this prospectus. DKM Certified Public Accountants, 2451 McMullen Booth Road, Suite 308, Clearwater, FL, has audited our statements from inception through November 30, 2012. We include the financial statements in reliance on their reports, given upon their authority as experts in accounting and auditing.

Synergen Law Group, APC, 819 Anchorage Place, Suite 28, Chula Vista, CA 91914 has passed upon the validity of the Shares being offered and certain other legal matters.



INFORMATION WITH RESPECT TO THE REGISTRANT

DESCRIPTION OF BUSINESS

Business Development

Global System Designs, Inc. was incorporated in the State of Nevada on November 27, 2012, and our fiscal year end is November 30. The company's administrative address is, 24123 Peachland Blvd., C-4, #106, Port Charlotte, FL 33954. The telephone number is 941-613-9858.

Global System Designs, Inc., has no revenues, and has only limited cash on hand. We have sustained a loss since inception and have relied solely upon the sale of our securities and loans from our corporate officers and directors for funding.

Global System Designs has never declared bankruptcy, been in receivership, or involved in any kind of legal proceeding. Global System Designs, its director, officers, affiliates and promoters have not and do not intend to enter into negotiations or discussions with representatives or owners of any other businesses or companies regarding the possibility of an acquisition or merger.

Principal Products, Services and Their Markets

Global System Designs, Inc. plans to develop and market "green building" information for homeowners and owner-builders (individuals who choose to build their own homes, with or without the assistance of building contractors). Such homeowners need clear, understandable, technically sound information about how their new or renovated home can best be insulated and operated to provide energy savings, protect their health and the environment, and reduce construction and operating costs.

Global System Designs, Inc. will serve the above-described needs by providing an education and consulting service aimed at consumers who are facing a home construction or renovation project. The company will produce clear, technically sound information products focusing on selecting building materials and products, evaluating and hiring a contractor, and carrying out energy efficiency upgrades, repairs, and other construction and renovation projects. The company will also offer consulting services in the areas of building plan evaluation, contract preparation, and research.

The Company's target demographic will include homeowners, prospective homeowners and owner-builders seeking information and advice on green construction and energy savings.

We have concluded that a minimum capital investment of \$40,000 or the sale of 50% of this Offering is required in order to develop the website, conduct research and consultations, and advertise and market our services, and bring the Company to fruition. However, in order to effectively develop our business plan, we feel that \$80,000 or 100% of this Offering is required.

Global System anticipates that it will take four months, following commencement, in order to complete this Offering at which time we will begin contracting out development of our website and publications and begin to market our services. We expect the completion of website development and preparation of an initial set of fact sheets to take approximately 6 months, and marketing of the products and services to take an additional 2 months. As such, we expect to generate revenues in the last two months of the first year following commencement of the Offering.

Distribution Methods

Homeowners will be able to download factsheets from website, at an estimated average price of \$15.00 per fact sheet. Fact sheets would be updated and reposted periodically to reflect technological advances and other new information. Fee-based consultation services would be provided in response to e-mail contacts and phone calls. Questionnaires and checklist forms would be posted on the website to guide users in consultations with Global System Designs experts.

Status of Publicly Announced New Products or Services

Global System currently has no new publicly announced products or services. The first web products to be developed will be a preliminary set of fact sheets addressing those topics most likely to be in demand by homeowners and owner-builders. In our professional judgment and based on our past experience with producing educational materials on green building, these initial topics are likely to include energy saving measures, durability and indoor air quality considerations for purchase and installation of materials and products including adhesives, cabinets and vanities, counters, deck material, flooring, framing material (lumber and other material), insulation, interior walls and ceilings, lighting, paints, roofing, sealants, and caulking, siding, windows and doors.

Competitive Business Conditions and Strategy; Global System Designs' Position in the Industry

Global System intends to establish itself as a competitive company in the green housing field. Competitors include construction industry groups, consulting firms, "green" websites and consumer advocacy groups, all of which may distribute information about green construction and renovation. However, from our professional knowledge and our research to date, none of these organizations offers the nature and scope of service that we propose for Global System Designs: A technically sound, homeowner-focused education and advisory service that provides up-to-date, easily understandable green building information.

Existing services and potential competitors in the green building field include government operated websites such as the United States Environmental Protection Agency's Green Homes website: http://www.epa.gov/greenhomes/, the Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation website: http://www.cmhc-schl.gc.ca/, and the State of Victoria, Australia, Make your home green website: http://www.buildingcommission.com.au/www/html/2294-how-can-i-make-my-home-green.asp . These sites provide general information on green construction aimed at homeowners and builders. They tend not to offer any comparative or evaluative information about particular building products. (This is a key information gap for consumers faced with numerous competing, and often questionable, green product claims. Even experienced building contractors are often confused about how to select the best of the vast array of supposedly green products.) Green construction information is also available from construction industry associations such as the U.S. Green Building Council: http://www.usgbc.org/ and the Canadian Home Builders Association: http://www.chba.ca/. These organizations primarily serve knowledgeable building and renovating contractors seeking technical and business-oriented information. They provide a limited amount of very general information for homeowners.

Finally, there are certain technical and research organizations in the building science field. These organizations focus on cutting-edge technical and scientific studies and provide information for architects, engineers and construction companies. These organizations include BuildingGreen, Inc., publishers of Environmental Building News and the GreenSpec® Product Guide: http://www.buildinggreen.com/; the Solplan Review (industry-focused newsletter), and the Athena Sustainable Materials Institute: http://www.athenasmi.org/. The green construction information that these organizations produce is usually highly technical and thus incomprehensible to the average homeowner or consumer.

What is currently lacking and sorely needed is a new entity like Global System Designs, Inc., that will digest information from all the above sources to provide useful, concise and understandable information for homeowners and owner-builders. Thus, rather than acting as direct competitors, the various above-described organizations offer useful background information for Global System Designs to develop its products and services.

Talent Sources and Names of Principal Suppliers

Global System Designs will seek out and enter into a consulting agreement to develop our website, research, write and format the fact sheets, and advise clients about green construction issues. We have not identified any personnel thus far.

Global System Designs will attract green construction expert personnel through its industry connections, as well as through attending environmental and green building conferences and advertising in leading industry (environmental and building science) publications. These individuals would be independent contractors and not employees of the Company.

Dependence on one or a few major customers

Global System Designs business plan targets existing and prospective homeowners and owner-builders. This includes any individual consumer who may be considering renovating or building a home or replacing windows, roofing, siding; building a deck, or even just buying some paint (and wanting a nontoxic, environmentally friendly product).

Patents, Trademarks, Licenses, Agreements or Contracts

There are no aspects of our business plan that require a patent, trademark, or product license. We have not entered into any vendor agreements or contracts that give or could give rise to any obligations or concessions.

Governmental Controls, Approval and Licensing Requirements

We are not currently subject to direct federal, state or local regulation other than the requirement to have a business license for the areas in which we conduct business.

Research and Development Activities and Costs

We have spent no time on specialized research and development activities, and have no plans to undertake any research or development in the future.

Number of Employees

Global System Designs has no employees. The officers and director are donating their time to the development of the company, and intend to do whatever work is necessary in order to bring us to the point of earning revenues. We have no other employees, and do not foresee hiring any additional employees in the near future. We will be engaging independent contractors to develop our website, research, write and format the fact sheets, and advise clients about green construction issues.

Reports to Security Holders

Once this Offering is declared effective, Global System Designs will voluntarily make available an annual report including audited financials on Form 10-K to security holders. We will file the necessary reports with the SEC pursuant to the Exchange Act, including but not limited to, the report on Form 8-K, annual reports on Form 10-K, and quarterly reports on Form 10-Q.

The public may read and copy any materials filed with the SEC at the SEC's Public Reference Room at 100 F Street NE, Washington, DC 20549. The public may obtain information on the operation of the Public Reference Room by calling the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330. The SEC maintains an Internet site that contains reports, proxy and information statements, and other electronic information regarding Global System Designs and filed with the SEC at http://www.sec.gov.

DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY

Global System Designs' principal business and corporate address is 24123 Peachland Blvd., C-4, #106, Port Charlotte, FL 33954; the telephone number is941-613-9858. We have no intention of finding, in the near future, an office space to rent during the development stage of the company.

Global System Designs does not currently have any investments or interests in any real estate, nor do we have investments or an interest in any real estate mortgages or securities of persons engaged in real estate activities.

LEGAL PROCEEDINGS

We are not involved in any pending legal proceeding nor are we aware of any pending or threatened litigation against us.

MARKET PRICE OF AND DIVIDENDS ON THE REGISTRANT'S COMMON EQUITY AND RELATED STOCKHOLDER MATTERS

No public market currently exists for shares of our common stock. Following completion of this Offering, we intend to contact a market maker to file an application on our behalf to have our common stock listed for quotation on the Over-the-Counter Bulletin Board.

Of the 4,050,000 shares of common stock outstanding as of March 20, 2013, 3,325,000 were owned by Messrs. McDonald and Rose and may only be resold in compliance with Rule 144 of the Securities Act of 1934.

Holders of Our Common Stock

As of the date of this Prospectus statement, we have ten (10) stockholders.

Registration Rights

We have no outstanding shares of common stock or any other securities to which we have granted registration rights.

Dividends

The Company does not anticipate paying dividends on the Common Stock at any time in the foreseeable future. The Company's Board of Directors currently plans to retain earnings for the development and expansion of the Company's business. Any future determination as to the payment of dividends will be at the discretion of the Board of Directors of the Company and will depend on a number of factors including future earnings, capital requirements, financial conditions and such other factors as the Board of Directors may deem relevant.

Rule 144 Shares

All 4,050,000 of the presently outstanding shares of common stock are "restricted securities" as defined under Rule 144 promulgated under the Securities Act and may only be sold pursuant to an effective registration statement or an exemption from registration, if available. Rule 144, as amended, is an exemption that generally provides that a person who has satisfied a six month holding period for such restricted securities may sell, within any three month period, provided the Company is current in its reporting obligations under the Exchange Act, and subject to certain manner of resale provisions, an amount of restricted securities which does not exceed the greater of 1% of a company's outstanding common stock or the average weekly trading volume in such securities during the four calendar weeks prior to such sale. Our officers and directors own 3,325,000 restricted shares, or 82% of the outstanding common stock. When these shares become available for resale, the sale of these shares by these individuals, whether pursuant to Rule 144 or otherwise, may have an immediate negative effect upon the price of the Company's common stock in any market that might develop.

As of the date of this Prospectus, no shares of our common stock are available for sale under Rule 144.

Reports

Following the effective date of this Registration Statement we will be subject to certain reporting requirements and will furnish annual financial reports to our stockholders, certified by our independent accountants, and will furnish un-audited quarterly financial reports in our quarterly reports filed electronically with the SEC. All reports and information filed by us can be found at the SEC website, <u>www.sec.gov</u>.

Transfer Agent

As at this date we have not engaged a stock transfer agent for our securities.

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND SELECTED FINANCIAL DATA

The following financial information summarizes the more complete historical financial information at the end of this prospectus.



	(N 27	From nception November 7, 2012) to vember 30, 2012
Total expenses	\$	950
Operating revenue	\$	-
Net loss from continuing operations	\$	(950)
Cash raised by financing activities	\$	950
Cash used in operating activities	\$	(950)
Cash and cash equivalents on hand	\$	-
Net loss per common share: Basic and Diluted	\$	0.00
Weighted average number of common shares outstanding:		
Basic and diluted		475,000
Cash dividends declared per common share	\$	-
Property and equipment, net	\$	-
Long-term debt	\$	-
Stockholders' equity	\$	-

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

This section of the Prospectus includes a number of forward-looking statements that reflect our current views regarding the future events and financial performance of Global System Designs, Inc.,

Results of Operations

We have generated no revenues since inception and have incurred \$950 in expenses through November 30, 2012.

The following table provides selected financial data about our company for the period ended November 30, 2012.

Balance Sheet Data:	November 2012	30,
Cash	\$	-
Total assets	\$	-
Total liabilities	\$	-
Stockholders' equity	\$	-

Plan of Operation

All statements contained in this Prospectus, other than statements of historical facts, that address future activities, events or developments, are forwardlooking statements, including, but not limited to, statements containing the word "believe," "anticipate," "expect" and word of similar import. These statements are based on certain assumptions and analyses made by us in light of our experience and our assessment of historical trends, current conditions and expected future developments as well as other factors we believe are appropriate under the circumstances. Although the Company believes that the expectations reflected in

such forward-looking statements are reasonable, forward-looking statements are subject to risks and uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ from those projected. The Company cautions investors that any forward-looking statements made by the Company are not guarantees of future performance and those actual results may differ materially from those in the forward-looking statements. Such risks and uncertainties include, without limitation: established competitors who have substantially greater financial resources and operating histories, regulatory delays or denials, ability to compete as a start-up company in a highly competitive market, and access to sources of capital.

The following discussion and analysis should be read in conjunction with our financial statements and notes thereto included elsewhere in this Prospectus. Except for the historical information contained herein, the discussion in this Prospectus contains certain forward-looking statements that involve risks and uncertainties, such as statements of our plans, objectives, expectations and intentions. The cautionary statements made in this Prospectus should be read as being applicable to all related forward-looking statements wherever they appear in this Prospectus. The Company's actual results could differ materially from those discussed here.

Our auditors have issued a going concern opinion. This means that there is substantial doubt that we can continue as an on-going business for the next twelve months unless we obtain additional capital to pay for our expenses. This is because we have not generated any revenues and no sales are yet possible. There is no assurance we will ever reach this point. Accordingly, we must raise sufficient capital from sources. Our only other source for cash at this time is investments by others. We must raise cash to stay in business. In response to these problems, management intends to raise additional funds through public or private placement offerings. At this time, however, the Company does not have plans or intentions to raise additional funds by way of the sale of additional securities, other than pursuant to this Offering.

Global System Designs is a development stage company that has no active operations, no revenue, no financial backing and limited assets. Our plan is to develop and market educational and advisory services to help homeowners save energy, protect their indoor air quality, and avoid unnecessary impacts on the larger environment. To achieve these aims, homeowners need clear, understandable, technically sound information about how their new or renovated home can best be insulated and operated to provide energy savings and reduce construction and operating costs. They also want to be assured that the materials and products they and their builder choose are cost effective, durable, and attractive. All homeowners want a healthy indoor environment where mould growth or toxic chemicals aren't a problem. So they want to be assured that their contractor can fix or prevent health problems through proper construction techniques, appropriate remedial measures, and choosing the right materials and products for any given job. Global System Designs will serve homeowners' needs by producing clear, technically sound information products focusing on selecting building materials and products, evaluating and hiring a contractor, and carrying out energy efficiency upgrades, repairs, and other construction and renovation projects. The company will offer consulting services in the areas of building plan evaluation, contract preparation, and research. Website users will be charged for downloading fact sheets, and consulting fees will be charged for building plan evaluations and other technical advice to clients.

During the first year of operations, the 12 month period from the date of this report, Global System Designs will concentrate on finding the required investment capital, apply to get its common stock listed on an Over-the-Counter Bulletin Board, finalize development of our website, prospect for clients, and market our services.

Following completion of our Offering, we will finalize construction of the website. We will also develop a preliminary set of illustrated fact sheets (one to five pages in length) addressing those topics that, based on our experience, are most likely to be in demand by homeowners and owner-builders. As well as filling homeowners' identified information needs, these initial fact sheets will serve as a marketing tool to attract users to the website and the consulting services. Initial response to the fact sheets and inquires received at the website will help us indentify new topics and areas for developing future information products. The

website's content will utilize SEO (Search Engine Optimization) to distribute our message on helping homeowners understand green construction concepts. A budget will also be set aside for a targeted Google adwords and banner advertising campaign. Introductory offers will also be incorporated into our website, banner advertising, and direct mail marketing to improve response.

We anticipate that development of the website will take approximately three months, and development of an initial set of fact sheets will take six months. In months five and six we will also begin our advertising and marketing to source prospective clients through our SEO, adwords, and banner advertising. We will also explore taking out advertisements in key trade magazines or other industry related websites. We will focus our marketing on homeowners, owner-builders, and building supply retailers. In months nine through twelve, we will identify specific needs for contracting the plan evaluation consulting services that Global System Designs will offer to homeowners.

In the event that we are unable to raise sufficient funds from our Offering, we will endeavor to proceed with our plan of operations by locating alternative sources of financing. Although there are no written agreements in place, one form of alternative financing that may be available to us is self-financing through contributions from the officers and directors. While the officers and directors have generally indicated a willingness to provide services and financial contributions if necessary, there are presently no agreements, arrangements, commitments, or specific understandings, either verbally or in writing, between the officers and directors and Global System Designs.

During the first year of operations, our officers and directors will also provide their labor at no charge. We do not anticipate hiring any staff during the first 12 months of operation, and will rely on the services of an outside contractor for the development of our website.

If we become a public entity, subject to the reporting requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, we will incur ongoing expenses associated with professional fees for accounting, legal and a host of other expenses for annual reports and proxy statements. We estimate that these accounting, legal and other professional costs would be a minimum of \$15,000 in the next year and will be higher, in the following years, if our business volume and activity increases. Increased business activity could greatly increase our professional fees for reporting requirements and this could have a significant impact on future operating costs. The difference between having the ability to sustain our cash flow requirements over the next twelve months and the need for additional outside funding will depend on how fast we can generate sales revenue.

At present, we only have enough cash on hand to cover the completion of our Offering. If we do not raise sufficient funds to proceed with the implementation of our business plan, we may have to find alternative sources of funds, like a second public offering, a private placement of securities, or loans from our officers or third parties (such as banks or other institutional lenders). Equity financing could result in additional dilution to then existing shareholders. If we are unable to meet our needs for cash from either the money that we raise from our Offering, or possible alternative sources, then we may be unable to continue to maintain, develop or expand our operations.

We have no plans to undertake any product research and development during the next 12 months.

Description of Expenditures

The following table details the Company's intended use of proceeds from this Offering, for the first twelve (12) months after successful completion of the Offering. None of the expenditures itemized are listed in any particular order of priority or importance. Since the Company does not intend to pay any Offering expenses from the proceeds from this Offering, and assuming that \$80,000 (100%), \$40,000 (50%), or \$20,000 (25%) of the Offering is sold, the gross aggregate proceeds will be allocated as follows:

Expenditure Item**	100%	 50%	 25%
Professional Fees	\$ 15,000	\$ 15,000	\$ 15,000
Website development	5,000	5,000	1,500
Research and consultations	20,000	10,000	2,000
Advertising & Marketing	20,000	6,000	-
Office and Miscellaneous Expenses	5,000	4,000	1,500
Working Capital	15,000	-	-
Total	\$ 80,000	\$ 40,000	\$ 20,000

There is no minimum amount we are required to raise in this offering and any funds received will be immediately available to us.

** The above expenditures are defined as follows:

Professional Fees: Pertains to legal services and accounting fees that will be incurred by the company.

Website development: Includes website design and preliminary design and layout of educational materials (fact sheets) to be posted on the website

<u>Research and consultations</u>: Subscriptions and membership fees for professional journals, membership-based construction industry websites and trade publications; preliminary consultation with building research organizations and other experts.

Advertising & Marketing: Pertains to the cost of advertising and marketing our publications and services.

<u>Office and Miscellaneous Expenses:</u> These are the costs of operating our offices including telephone services, mail, stationery, accounting, office supplies, bank service fees and charges, and other miscellaneous expenses associated with running our office.

Working Capital: Pertains the funds allocated to general working capital.

There is no assurance that we will be able to raise the entire \$80,000 with this Offering. The following chart details how we will use the proceeds if we raise only 50% or 25% of this Offering:

If only 50% of this Offering is sold, Global System Designs estimates that this would provide sufficient capital to commence with operation and development of the business plan, but we would only be able to spend \$10,000 for research and consultations and only \$6,000 on advertising and marketing. Under this scenario, we estimate that we would be able to generate enough revenues to sustain our business. Should we be unable to generate sufficient revenues to sustain our business, we will have to find other sources of financing.

If we raise less than 50% we will have difficulty in implementing our business plan. Our expenses would be prioritized in order of importance and would affect how we allocate funds for developing the business.

If only 25% of the offering is sold, we would still incur expected professional (legal and accounting) fees of \$15,000, which will have to be paid to maintain reporting status during the next 12 months. We will also pay minimal office and miscellaneous expenses, and then any leftover funds will be applied development of the website. Based on raising only 25% or \$20,000, we will not be able to allocate any funds to advertising and marketing and only be able to spend \$1,500 on our website with less features and \$2,000 on research and consultations. This would seriously hinder the development of our business and our ability to generate revenues. We would not be able to develop the business and/or generate any revenues in the first year without additional financing.

If we do not raise sufficient funds to cover professional fees, estimated to be \$15,000 for the first 12 months, we would not be able to remain reporting with the SEC, and therefore we would not be able to obtain an OTCBB quotation.

Limited Operating History; Need for Additional Capital

There is no historical financial information about us on which to base an evaluation of our performance. We are a development stage company and have not generated revenues from operations. We cannot guarantee we will be successful in our business operations. Our business is subject to risks inherent in the establishment of a new business enterprise, including limited capital resources, possible delays in developing our website, and possible cost overruns due to the price and cost increases in supplies and services.

At present, we only have enough cash on hand to cover the completion of our Offering.

While the officers and directors have generally indicated a willingness to provide services and financial contributions if necessary, there are presently no agreements, arrangements, commitments, or specific understandings, either verbally or in writing, between the officers and directors and Global System Designs. During the first year of operations, our officers and directors will also provide their labor at no charge.

If we are unable to meet our needs for cash from either the money that we raise from our Offering, or possible alternative sources, then we may be unable to continue, develop, or expand our operations.

We have no plans to undertake any product research and development during the next twelve months. There are also no plans or expectations to acquire or sell any plant or plant equipment in the first year of operations.

Liquidity and Capital Resources

To meet our need for cash we are attempting to raise money from our Offering. We cannot guarantee that we will be able to sell all the shares. If we are successful, the money raised will be applied to the items set forth in this plan of operations.

Our officers have agreed to advance funds as needed until the public offering is completed or failed. While they have agreed to advance the funds, the agreement is verbal and is unenforceable as a matter of law.

We received our initial funding of \$5,700 through the sale of common stock to our officers and directors. Paul McDonald purchased 950,000 shares of our common stock at \$0.001 on November 29, 2012 for \$950 and 1,000,000 shares on January 8, 2013 for \$2,000. David Rose purchased 1,375,000 shares of our common stock at \$0.002 on January 8, 2013 for \$2,750. Our financial statements from November 27, 2012 (date of inception) through the period ended November 30, 2012, reported no revenues and a net loss of \$950.

Our funds on hand will only provide us with the ability to pay for the expenses related to this Offering. Currently we do not have sufficient capital to fund our business development. Per the Use of Proceeds section, we are attempting to raise \$80,000, from this Offering. However, if we raise \$40,000, we feel this is sufficient to develop the business for the next 12 months. If we are only able to raise \$20,000, from the Offering, then we feel this will be sufficient for the next 12 months to cover professional fees and minimal business development. We feel we need to raise at least \$15,000 to cover professional fees, office and miscellaneous expenses for the 12 months.

Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements

We do not have any off-balance sheet arrangements that have or are reasonably likely to have a current or future effect on our financial condition, changes in financial condition, revenues or expenses, results of operations, liquidity, capital expenditures or capital resources that is material to investors.

<u>Critical Accounting Policies</u>

We prepare our financial statements in conformity with GAAP, which requires management to make certain estimates and assumptions and apply judgments. We base our estimates and judgments on historical experience, current trends and other factors that management believes to be important at the time the financial statements are prepared and actual results could differ from our estimates and such differences could be material. We have identified below the critical accounting policies which are assumptions made by management about matters that are highly uncertain and that are of critical importance in the presentation of our financial position, results of operations and cash flows. On a regular basis, we review our accounting policies and how they are applied and disclosed in our financial statements.

Basis of Presentation

The Financial Statements and related disclosures have been prepared pursuant to the rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC"). The Financial Statements have been prepared using the accrual basis of accounting in accordance with Generally Accepted Accounting Principles ("GAAP") of the United States.

Use of Estimates

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements. The estimates and judgments will also affect the reported amounts for certain revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from these good faith estimates and judgments.

Financial Instruments

The Company follows ASC 820, "Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures", which defines fair value as the exchange price that would be received for an asset or paid to transfer a liability (an exit price) in the principal or most advantageous market for the asset or liability in an orderly transaction between market participants on the measurement date. ASC 820 also establishes a fair value hierarchy that distinguishes between (1) market participant assumptions developed based on market data obtained from independent sources (observable inputs) and (2) an entity's own assumptions about market participant assumptions developed based on the best information available in the circumstances (unobservable inputs). The fair value hierarchy consists of three broad levels, which gives the highest priority to unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities (Level 1) and the lowest priority to unobservable inputs (Level 3). The three levels of the fair value hierarchy are described below:

Level 1

Level 1 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.

Level 2

Level 2 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability such as quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets; quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in markets with insufficient volume or infrequent transactions (less active markets); or model-derived valuations in which significant inputs are observable or can be derived principally from, or corroborated by, observable market data.

Level 3

Level 3 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are unobservable inputs to the valuation methodology that are significant to the measurement of the fair value of the assets or liabilities.

CHANGES IN AND DISAGREEMENTS WITH ACCOUNTANTS ON ACCOUNTING AND FINANCIAL DISCLOSURE

None.

QUANTITATIVE AND QUALITATIVE DISCLOSURES ABOUT MARKET RISK

None.

DIRECTORS AND EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

Each of our directors is elected by the stockholders to a term of one year and serves until his or her successor is elected and qualified. Each of our officers is appointed by the board of directors (the "Board") to a term of one year and serves until his or her successor is duly elected and qualified, or until he or she is removed from office. The Board has no nominating, audit or compensation committees.

The name, address, age and position of our officers and directors is set forth below:

Name and Address	Age	Position(s)
	(1	
Paul McDonald	61	President, Chief Executive Officer (CEO),
24123 Peachland Blvd., C-4, #106		
Port Charlotte, FL 33954		Chief Financial Officer (CFO), Treasurer, and Director
David Rose	40	Secretary & Director
24123 Peachland Blvd., C-4, #106		
Port Charlotte, FL 33954		

Paul McDonald has held the positions of president, CEO, CFO, treasurer November 29, 2012, and Director since November 28, 2012. David Rose held the positions of secretary and Director since November 29, 2012. The persons named above are expected to hold their offices/positions until the next annual meeting of our stockholders. The officers and directors set forth herein are our only officers, directors, promoters and control persons, as that term is defined in the rules and regulations promulgated under the Securities and Exchange Act of 1933.

Paul McDonald, the President and Director of the Company, currently devotes up to 32 hours per week to Company matters. David Rose, our Secretary and Director, currently devotes up to 8 hours per week to Company matters. After receiving funding per our business plan Mr. McDonald will continue to devote up 80% of his time (32 hours per week) to manage the affairs of the Company. Mr. Rose will continue to devote up to 20% (8 hours per week) of her time to manage the affairs of the Company.

No executive officer or director of the corporation has been the subject of any order, judgment, or decree of any court of competent jurisdiction, or any regulatory agency permanently or temporarily enjoining, barring, suspending or otherwise limiting him or her from acting as an investment advisor, underwriter, broker or dealer in the securities industry, or as an affiliated person, director or employee of an investment company, bank, savings and loan association, or insurance company or from engaging in or continuing any conduct or practice in connection with any such activity or in connection with the purchase or sale of any securities.

No executive officer or director of the corporation has been convicted in any criminal proceeding (excluding traffic violations) or is the subject of a criminal proceeding which is currently pending.

No executive officer or director of the corporation is the subject of any pending legal proceedings.

Background Information about Our Officers and Directors

Paul McDonald

Paul McDonald is a graduate of the University of Waterloo and is an environmental management professional with more than 35 years of experience. Since 2006, Paul has been working with Fusion Environmental Management. He has also worked in the residential construction and renovation business and was a registered Housing and Urban Development Association of Canada builder.

He remains active in construction and renovation as a personal interest. Mr. McDonald has researched and written a variety of policy and technical manuals for a range of audiences. He has extensive experience in working with multi-disciplinary teams to develop products that serve the needs of the identified audience. He was instrumental in establishing the EnviroCentre, a not-for profit organization working in the energy conservation and building retrofit programs in Ottawa.

Mr. McDonald brings project management and quality assurance/quality control to the project to ensure a high quality deliverable. Mr. McDonald has built his current home using ground source energy and other measures to ensure minimum operation costs.

David Rose

David Rose is a graduate of Towson State University and has spent the past 6 years as a Sales Director for New York-based Southern Wine and Spirits. David has brought 'green' reforms to his own industry and has a keen interest in the environment and has agreed to lend his extensive sales and marketing experience to Global System Designs.

David's primary objective in the start-up phase will be to help adapt the Global System Designs' building knowledge into easy-to-understand fact sheets that will also serve as the marketing base of the company. David's primary role at start-up will be to take our green building data and digest it down to marketable form. The key is to make our materials clear and easy for the average homeowner to understand.

Involvement in Certain Legal Proceedings

To our knowledge, during the past ten years, no present or former director or executive officer of our company: (1) filed a petition under the federal bankruptcy laws or any state insolvency law, nor had a receiver, fiscal agent or similar officer appointed by a court for the business or present of such a person, or any partnership in which he was a general partner at or within two years before the time of such filing, or any corporation or business association of which he was an executive officer within two years before the time of such filing; (2) was convicted in a criminal proceeding or named subject of a pending criminal proceeding (excluding traffic violations and other minor offenses); (3) was the subject of any order, judgment or decree, not subsequently reversed, suspended or vacated, of any court of competent jurisdiction, permanently or temporarily enjoining him from or otherwise limiting the following activities: (i) acting as a futures commission merchant, introducing broker, commodity trading advisor, commodity pool operator, floor broker, leverage transaction merchant, associated person of any of the foregoing, or as an investment advisor, underwriter, broker or dealer in securities, or as an affiliated person, director of any investment company, or engaging in or continuing any conduct or practice in connection with such activity; (ii) engaging in any type of business practice; (iii) engaging in any activity in connection with the purchase or sale of any security or commodity or in connection with any violation of federal or state securities laws or federal commodity laws; (4) was the subject of any order, judgment or decree, not subsequently reversed, suspended or vacated, of any federal or state authority barring, suspending or otherwise limiting for more than 60 days the right of such person to engage in any activity described above under this Item, or to be associated with persons engaged in any such activity; (5) was found by a court of competent jurisdiction in a civil action or by the Securities and Exchange Commission to have violated any federal or state securities law and the judgment in subsequently reversed, suspended or vacate; (6) was found by a court of competent jurisdiction in a civil action or by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission to have violated any federal commodities law, and the judgment in such civil action or finding by the Commodity Futures Trading Commission has not been subsequently reversed, suspended or vacated.

EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

During the period from inception (November 27, 2012) to the period ended November 30, 2012, no compensation has been accrued by or paid to

- (i) any individual serving as Global System Designs' principal executive officer ("PEO"), or acting in a similar capacity during the period regardless of compensation level;
- (ii) Global System Designs' two most highly compensated executive officers other than the PEO who (A) served as executive officers at the end of the period and (B) received annual compensation during the last completed fiscal year in excess of \$100,000; and
- (iii) up to two additional individuals for whom disclosure would have been provided pursuant to subsection (ii) of this paragraph but for the fact that the individual was not serving as an executive officer of Global System Design at the end of the period.

Currently, none of our officers and/or directors is being compensated for their services during the development stage of our business operations, and have and are not considered to be employees of the Company.

We have not paid any salaries in 2012, and we do not anticipate paying any salaries at any time in 2012 or 2013. We will not begin paying salaries until we have adequate funds to do so.

The officers and director are reimbursed for any out-of-pocket expenses they incur on our behalf. In addition, in the future, we may approve payment of salaries for our officers and directors, but currently, no such plans have been approved. We also do not currently have any benefits, such as health insurance, life insurance or any other benefits available to our employees.

We have not issued any stock options or maintained any stock option or other incentive plans since our inception. We have no plans in place and have never maintained any plans that provide for the payment of retirement benefits or benefits that will be paid primarily following retirement including, but not limited to, tax qualified deferred benefit plans, supplemental executive retirement plans, tax-qualified deferred contribution plans and nonqualified deferred contribution plans. Similarly, we have no contracts, agreements, plans or arrangements, whether written or unwritten, that provide for payments to the named executive officers or any other persons following, or in connection with the resignation, retirement or other termination of a named executive officer, or a change in control of us or a change in a named executive officer's responsibilities following a change in control.

As of the date hereof, we have not entered into employment contracts with any of our officers and do not intend to enter into any employment contracts until such time as it profitable to do so. The officers are not considered to be employees.

Compensation of Directors

Our directors have not received any compensation for serving as such, for serving on committees of the Board of Directors or for special assignments. During the period ended November 30, 2012, there were no other arrangements between us and our director that resulted in our making payments to our director for any services provided to us by them as director.

SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT

The following table sets forth, as of the date of this Prospectus, the total number of shares owned beneficially by each of our directors, officers and key employees, individually and as a group, and the present owners of 5% or more of our total outstanding shares. The stockholders listed below have direct ownership of their shares and possess sole voting and dispositive power with respect to the shares.

Title of Class	Name of Beneficial Owner ⁽¹⁾	Amount and Nature of Beneficial Ownership ⁽²⁾	Percent of Class ⁽³⁾
Common	Paul McDonald 24123 Peachland Blvd., C-4, #106 Port Charlotte, FL 33956	1,950,000	48.15%
Common	David Rose 24123 Peachland Blvd., C-4, #106 Port Charlotte, FL 33956	1,375,000	33.95%
Common	Directors and Officers as a Group (2 individuals)	3,325,000	82.10%

(1) The persons named above may be deemed to be a "parent" and "promoter" of the Company, within the meaning of such terms under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, by virtue of his direct holdings in the Company.

(2) Each shareholder owns his or her shares directly.

(3) Based on 4,050,000 shares issued and outstanding as of March 20, 2013.

CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED TRANSACTIONS

Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management

On November 29, 2012, 950,000 shares of Global System Designs common stock were issued to Paul McDonald, an officer and director of the Company, at a price of \$0.001 per share (total of \$950). On January 8, 2013, 1,000,000 shares and 1,375,000 shares were issued to Paul McDonald and David Rose, an officer and director of the Company, respectively, at a price of \$0.002 per share (total of \$4,750).

Shareholder loan

From November 27, 2012) (date of inception) of the company until the audit date of November 30, 2012, there were no shareholder loans.

Messrs. McDonald and Rose are founders and therefore may be considered promoters, as that term is defined in Rule 405 of Regulation C.

Director Independence

Our Board of Directors has determined that it does not have a member that is "independent" as the term is used in Item 7(d) (3) (iv) of Schedule 14A under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended.

MATERIAL CHANGES

None.

INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE

None.

DISCLOSURE OF COMMISSION POSITION ON INDEMNIFICATION FOR SECURITIES ACT LIABILITIES

Pursuant to the Company's Articles of Incorporation and bylaws, we may indemnify an officer or director who is made a party to any proceeding, including a lawsuit, because of his position, if he acted in good faith and in a manner he reasonably believed to be in our best interest. In certain cases, we may advance expenses incurred in defending any such proceeding. To the extent that the officer or director is successful on the merits in any such proceeding as to which such person is to be indemnified, we must indemnify him against all expenses incurred, including attorney's fees. With respect to a derivative action, indemnity may be made only for expenses actually and reasonably incurred in defending the proceeding, and if the officer or director is judged liable, only by a court order. The indemnification is intended to be to the fullest extent permitted by the laws of the State of Nevada.

GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC. (A Development Stage Company)

REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

November 27, 2012 (Inception) through November 30, 2012

Global System Designs, Inc. (A Development Stage Company) Financial Statements For the Period Ended November 30, 2012 :

	Page
Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	F-2
Balance Sheet	F-3
Statement of Operations	F-4
Statement of Stockholders' Equity	F-5
Statement of Cash Flows	F-6
Notes to the Financial Statements	F-7



DKM Certified Public Accountants 2451 N. McMullen Booth Road, Suite 308 Clearwater Florida 33759-1362 727.444.0931 www.dkmcpas.com

REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

To the Board of Directors of: Global System Designs, Inc. Port Charlotte, FL

We have audited the accompanying balance sheet of Global System Designs, Inc., a development stage company, as of November 30, 2012, and the related statements of operations, stockholders' equity and cash flows for the year then ended and for the period November 27, 2012 (date of inception) through November 30, 2012. These financial statements are the responsibility of the Company's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audit.

We conducted my audit in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. An audit also includes assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Global System Designs, Inc. as of November 30, 2012, and the results of its operations and its cash flows for the years then ended in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming that the Company will continue as a going concern. As discussed in Note 3 to the financial statements, the Company has recurring losses from operations, a working capital deficit, negative cash flows from operations and a stockholders' deficit. These conditions raise substantial doubt about its ability to continue as a going concern. Management's plans in regard to these matters are also described in Note 3. The financial statements do not include any adjustments that might result from the outcome of this uncertainty.

/s/ DKM Certified Public Accountants DKM Certified Public Accountants Clearwater, Florida December 20, 2012

GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC. (A Development Stage Company)

Balance Sheet

	November 30, 2012
ASSETS	
Current Assets	
Cash and cash equivalents	\$ -
Total Current Assets	
TOTAL ASSETS	<u>\$</u>
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY	
LIABILITIES	
Current Liabilities	
Accounts payable	<u>\$</u> -
TOTAL LIABILITIES	
COMMITMENTS AND CONTINGENCIES (NOTE 7)	-
STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY	
Preferred stock, 15,000,000 shares authorized; par value \$0.0001, none issued and outstanding	-
Common Stock, 100,000,000 shares authorized; par value \$0.0001, 950,000 shares issued and outstanding	95
Additional paid-in capital	855
Accumulated deficit during development stage	(950)
Total Stockholders' Equity	
TOTAL LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY	\$ -

See auditor's report and notes to the audited financial statements.

(A Development Stage Company) Statement of Operations

	November 27, 2012 (inception) through November 30, 2012
REVENUES:	<u>\$</u>
OPERATING EXPENSES: Professional fees	950
Total Operating Expenses	950
OTHER INCOME AND EXPENSE	-
Net loss from operations	<u>\$ (950)</u>
Income taxes	<u></u>
Net Loss	<u>\$ (950</u>)
Basic loss per share	<u>\$ (0.00</u>)
Weighted average number of shares outstanding	475,000

See auditor's report and notes to the audited financial statements.

(A Development Stage Company) Statement of Stockholders' Equity

	Commo	on St	tock	Additional Paid in	De	ccumulated eficit During The evelopment	S	Total tockholders'
	Shares	_	Amount	 Capital		Stage		Equity
Balance as of November 27, 2012 (Inception)	-	\$	-	\$ -	\$	-	\$	-
Founder's shares issued at \$0.001 per share	950,000		95	855		-		950
Net loss	-			 		(950)		(950)
Balance, November 30, 2012	950,000	\$	95	\$ 855	\$	(950)	\$	

See auditor's report and notes to the audited financial statements.

(A Development Stage Company) Statement of Cash Flows

	2 (inc thr Nover	mber 27, 012 eption) rough mber 30, 012
CASH FLOWS FROM OPERATING ACTIVITIES		
Net loss	\$	(950)
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash used by operating activities:		()
Changes in operating assets:		-
Net cash used in operating activities		(950)
CASH FLOWS FROM FINANCING ACTIVITIES		
Issuance of founder's shares		950
Net cash provided by financing activities		950
Net increase (decrease) in cash and cash equivalents		-
Cash and cash equivalents, beginning of period		
Cash and cash equivalents, end of period	¢	
Cash and cash equivalents, end of period	<u>\$</u>	
Supplemental Cash Flow Disclosure:		
Cash paid for interest	\$	
	<u>م</u>	-
Cash paid for income taxes	2	

See auditor's report and notes to the audited financial statements.

GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC. (A Development Stage Company) Notes to the Financial Statements For the period November 27, 2012 (date of inception) through November 30, 2012

NOTE 1 - ORGANIZATION AND DESCRIPTION OF BUSINESS

Global System Designs, Inc. (the "Company") is a Nevada corporation incorporated on November 27, 2012. It is based in Port Charlotte, FL, USA. The accounting and reporting policies of the Company conform to accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America, and the Company's fiscal year end is November 30.

The Company is a development stage company that intends to operate as an educational and consulting services business focused on green home construction and renovation projects. The Company will produce clear technically sound information products focused on: selecting building materials and products, evaluating and hiring contractors, and carrying out energy efficiency upgrades, repairs, and other construction and renovation projects. The Company will offer consulting services in the areas of building plan evaluation, contract preparation, and research. To date, the Company's activities have been limited to its formation and the raising of equity capital.

NOTE 2 - SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

Development Stage Company

The Company is a development stage company as defined by section 915-10-20 of the FASB Accounting Standards Codification. The Company is still devoting substantially all of its efforts on establishing the business and its planned principal operations have not commenced. All losses accumulated since inception have been considered as part of the Company's development stage activities.

Basis of Presentation

The Financial Statements and related disclosures have been prepared pursuant to the rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC"). The Financial Statements have been prepared using the accrual basis of accounting in accordance with Generally Accepted Accounting Principles ("GAAP") of the United States.

Use of Estimates

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements. The estimates and judgments will also affect the reported amounts for certain revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from these good faith estimates and judgments.

Cash and Cash Equivalents

Cash and cash equivalents include cash in banks, money market funds, and certificates of term deposits with maturities of less than three months from inception, which are readily convertible to known amounts of cash and which, in the opinion of management, are subject to an insignificant risk of loss in value. The Company had \$0 in cash and cash equivalents as of November 30, 2012.



Net Loss Per Share of Common Stock

The Company has adopted ASC Topic 260, "*Earnings per Share*," ("EPS") which requires presentation of basic EPS on the face of the income statement for all entities with complex capital structures and requires a reconciliation of the numerator and denominator of the basic EPS computation. In the accompanying financial statements, basic earnings (loss) per share is computed by dividing net loss by the weighted average number of shares of common stock outstanding during the period.

The following table sets forth the computation of basic earnings per share, from November 27, 2012 (Inception) to November 30, 2012:

Net loss	\$ (950)
Weighted average common shares issued and outstanding (Basic)	 475,000
Net loss per share, Basic	\$ (0.00)

The Company has no potentially dilutive securities, such as options or warrants, currently issued and outstanding.

Concentrations of Credit Risk

The Company's financial instruments that are exposed to concentrations of credit risk primarily consist of its cash and cash equivalents and related party payables it will likely incur in the near future. The Company places its cash and cash equivalents with financial institutions of high credit worthiness. At times, its cash and cash equivalents with a particular financial institution may exceed any applicable government insurance limits. The Company's management plans to assess the financial strength and credit worthiness of any parties to which it extends funds, and as such, it believes that any associated credit risk exposures are limited.

Financial Instruments

The Company follows ASC 820, "Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures", which defines fair value as the exchange price that would be received for an asset or paid to transfer a liability (an exit price) in the principal or most advantageous market for the asset or liability in an orderly transaction between market participants on the measurement date. ASC 820 also establishes a fair value hierarchy that distinguishes between (1) market participant assumptions developed based on market data obtained from independent sources (observable inputs) and (2) an entity's own assumptions about market participant assumptions developed based on the best information available in the circumstances (unobservable inputs). The fair value hierarchy consists of three broad levels, which gives the highest priority to unadjusted quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities (Level 1) and the lowest priority to unobservable inputs (Level 3). The three levels of the fair value hierarchy are described below:

Level 1

Level 1 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.

Level 2

Level 2 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are inputs other than quoted prices that are observable for the asset or liability such as quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets; quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in markets with insufficient volume or infrequent transactions (less active markets); or model-derived valuations in which significant inputs are observable or can be derived principally from, or corroborated by, observable market data.

Level 3

Level 3 applies to assets or liabilities for which there are unobservable inputs to the valuation methodology that are significant to the measurement of the fair value of the assets or liabilities.

Deferred Income tax and Valuation Allowance

The Company accounts for income taxes under ASC 740 *Income Taxes*. Under the asset and liability method of ASC 740, deferred tax assets and liabilities are recognized for the future tax consequences attributable to differences between the financial statements carrying amounts of existing assets and liabilities and their respective tax bases. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are measured using enacted tax rates expected to apply to taxable income in the years in which those temporary differences are expected to be recovered or settled. The effect on deferred tax assets and liabilities of a change in tax rates is recognized in income in the period the enactment occurs. A valuation allowance is provided for certain deferred tax assets if it is more likely than not that the Company will not realize tax assets through future operations. No deferred tax assets or liabilities were recognized as of November 30, 2012.

Share-based Expenses

ASC 718 "Compensation – Stock Compensation" prescribes accounting and reporting standards for all share-based payment transactions in which employee services are acquired. Transactions include incurring liabilities, or issuing or offering to issue shares, options, and other equity instruments such as employee stock ownership plans and stock appreciation rights. Share-based payments to employees, including grants of employee stock options, are recognized as compensation expense in the financial statements based on their fair values. That expense is recognized over the period during which an employee is required to provide services in exchange for the award, known as the requisite service period (usually the vesting period).

The Company accounts for stock-based compensation issued to non-employees and consultants in accordance with the provisions of ASC 505-50, "*Equity – Based Payments to Non-Employees.*" Measurement of share-based payment transactions with non-employees is based on the fair value of whichever is more reliably measurable: (a) the goods or services received; or (b) the equity instruments issued. The fair value of the share-based payment transaction is determined at the earlier of performance commitment date or performance completion date.

There were no share-based expenses for the period ended November 30, 2012.

Research and Development

The Company does not engage in research and development as defined in ASC Topic 730, "Accounting for Research and Development Costs."

Advertising Costs

No advertising costs were incurred for the period ending November 30, 2012.

Revenue Recognition

The Company will recognize revenue from the sale of products and services in accordance with ASC 605, "*Revenue Recognition*." No revenue has been recognized since inception. However, the Company will recognize revenue only when all of the following criteria have been met:



- i) Persuasive evidence for an agreement exists;
- ii) Service has been provided;
- iii) The fee is fixed or determinable; and,
- iv) Collection is reasonably assured.

Related Parties

The Company follows ASC 850, *Related Party Disclosures*, for the identification of related parties and disclosure of related party transactions. There were no related party transactions for the period ending November 30, 2012.

Commitments and Contingencies

The Company follows ASC 450-20, *Loss Contingencies*, to report accounting for contingencies. Liabilities for loss contingencies arising from claims, assessments, litigation, fines and penalties and other sources are recorded when it is probable that a liability has been incurred and the amount of the assessment can be reasonably estimated. There were no commitments or contingencies as of November 30, 2012.

Recent Accounting Pronouncements

In July 2012, the FASB issued ASU 2012-02, Intangibles – Goodwill and Other (Topic 350): Testing Indefinite-Lived Intangible Assets for Impairment. This newly issued accounting standard simplifies how an entity tests indefinite-lived intangible assets by permitting an entity to first assess qualitative factors to determine whether it is more likely than not that an indefinite-lived intangible asset is impaired as a basis for determining whether it is necessary to perform the quantitative impairment test. The more likely than not threshold is defined as having a likelihood of more than 50 percent. This ASU is effective for annual and interim impairment tests for fiscal years beginning after September 15, 2012. As the objective is to reduce the cost and complexity of impairment testing, adoption of this standard is not expected to impact our financial position or results of operations.

In December 2011, the FASB issued ASU No. 2011-12, Deferral of the Effective Date for Amendments to the Presentation of Reclassifications of Items Out of Accumulated Other Comprehensive Income in Accounting Standards Update No. 2011-05, which defers the requirement within ASU 2011-05 to present on the face of the financial statements the effects of reclassifications out of accumulated other comprehensive income on the components of net income and other comprehensive income for all periods presented. During the deferral, entities should continue to report reclassifications out of accumulated other comprehensive income consistent with the presentation requirements in effect prior to the issuance of ASU 2011-05. These ASUs are required to be applied retrospectively and are effective for fiscal years, and interim periods within those years, beginning after December 15, 2011. As these accounting standards did not change the items that must be reported in other comprehensive income or when an item of other comprehensive income must be reclassified to net income, the adoption of these standards did not have an impact on our financial position or results of operations.

In December 2011, the FASB issued ASU 2011-11, Balance Sheet (Topic 210): Disclosures about Offsetting Assets and Liabilities (ASU 2011-11). This newly issued accounting standard requires an entity to disclose both gross and net information about instruments and transactions eligible for offset in the statement of financial position as well as instruments and transactions executed under a master netting or similar arrangement and was issued to enable users of financial statements to understand the effects or potential effects of those arrangements on its financial position. This ASU is required to be applied retrospectively and is effective for fiscal years, and interim periods within those years, beginning on or after January 1, 2013. As this accounting standard only requires enhanced disclosure, the adoption of this standard is not expected to have an impact our financial position or results of operations.



In June 2011, the FASB issued ASU No. 2011-05, "Comprehensive Income (Topic 220): Presentation of Comprehensive Income" (ASU 2011-05). This newly issued accounting standard (1) eliminates the option to present the components of other comprehensive income as part of the statement of changes in stockholders' equity; (2) requires the consecutive presentation of the statement of net income and other comprehensive income; and (3) requires an entity to present reclassification adjustments on the face of the financial statements from other comprehensive income to net income. The amendments in this ASU do not change the items that must be reported in other comprehensive income or when an item of other comprehensive income must be reclassified to net income nor do the amendments affect how earnings per share is calculated or presented. This standard was effective for interim and annual reporting periods beginning after December 15, 2011. The adoption of this guidance has not had a significant impact on the Company's financial statements other than the prescribed change in presentation.

In May 2011, the FASB issued ASU No. 2011-04, "Fair Value Measurement (Topic 820): Amendments to Achieve Common Fair Value Measurement and Disclosure Requirements in U.S. GAAP and IFRSs" (ASU 2011-04). This newly issued accounting standard clarifies the application of certain existing fair value measurement guidance and expands the disclosures for fair value measurements that are estimated using significant unobservable (level 3) inputs. This ASU is effective on a prospective basis for annual and interim reporting periods beginning on or after December 15, 2011. The adoption of this standard did not have a material impact on our financial position or results of operations.

Except for rules and interpretive releases of the SEC under authority of federal securities laws and a limited number of grandfathered standards, the *FASB Accounting Standards Codification*TM ("ASC") is the sole source of authoritative GAAP literature recognized by the FASB and applicable to the Company. Management has reviewed the aforementioned rules and releases and believes any effect will not have a material impact on the Company's present or future financial statements.

NOTE 3 - GOING CONCERN

The accompanying financial statements have been prepared assuming that the Company will continue as a going concern, which contemplates the realization of assets and the liquidation of liabilities in the normal course of business. As of November 30, 2012, the Company has a loss from operations of \$950, an accumulated deficit of \$950 and has earned no revenues since inception. The Company intends to fund operations through equity financing arrangements, which may be insufficient to fund its capital expenditures, working capital and other cash requirements for the year ending November 30, 2013.

The ability of the Company to emerge from the development stage is dependent upon, among other things, obtaining additional financing to continue operations, and development of its business plan. In response to these problems, management intends to raise additional funds through public or private placement offerings.

These factors, among others, raise substantial doubt about the Company's ability to continue as a going concern. The accompanying financial statements do not include any adjustments that might result from the outcome of this uncertainty.

NOTE 4 - EQUITY

Authorized Stock

The Company has authorized 100,000,000 common shares and 15,000,000 preferred shares, both with a par value of \$0.0001 per share. Each common share entitles the holder to one vote, in person or proxy, on any matter on which action of the stockholders of the corporation is sought.

Common Shares

On November 27, 2012, the company issued to its founder 950,000 shares of common stock at \$.001 per share for \$950.

Preferred shares

No preferred shares have been issued.

The Company has no stock option plan, warrants or other dilutive securities.

NOTE 5 - PROVISION FOR INCOME TAXES

The provision for income taxes differs from the amounts which would be provided by applying the statutory federal income tax rate of 34% to the net loss before provision for income taxes for the following reasons:

	N	November 30, 2012
Income tax expense at statutory rate	\$	(323)
Valuation allowance		323
Income tax expense per books	\$	-

Net deferred tax assets consist of the following components as of:

	November 30, 2012
NOL Carryover	\$ 323
Valuation allowance	(323)
Net deferred tax asset	\$ -

The net operating loss begins expiring in 2032. Due to the change in ownership provisions of the Income Tax laws of United States of America, net operating loss carry forwards of approximately \$950 for federal income tax reporting purposes are subject to annual limitations. When a change in ownership occurs, net operating loss carry forwards may be limited as to use in future years.

NOTE 6 - RELATED PARTY TRANSACTIONS

The controlling shareholder has pledged his support to fund continuing operations during the development stage; however there is no written commitment to this effect. The Company is dependent upon the continued support.

The officer and director of the Company may be involved in other business activities and may, in the future, become involved in other business opportunities that become available. He may face a conflict in selecting between the Company and other business interests. The Company has not formulated a policy for the resolution of such conflicts.

The Company does not own or lease property or lease office space. The office space used by the Company was arranged by the founder of the Company to use at no charge.

The Company does not have employment contracts with its sole key employee, the controlling shareholder, who is the sole officer and director of the Company.

NOTE 7 - COMMITMENTS AND CONTINGENCIES

The Company has no commitments or contingencies as of November 30, 2012.

From time to time the Company may become a party to litigation matters involving claims against the Company. Management believes that it is adequately insured for its operations and there are no current matters that would have a material effect on the Company's financial position or results of operations.

NOTE 8 - SUBSEQUENT EVENTS

Management has evaluated subsequent events through, December 20, 2012, the date these financial statements were available to be issued. Based on our evaluation no events have occurred that require disclosure.

PART II

INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

OTHER EXPENSES OF ISSUANCE AND DISTRIBUTION

Expenses incurred or (expected) relating to this Prospectus and distribution is as follows:

Legal and SEC filing fees	\$ 7,500
Accounting	3,500
Transfer Agent fees	1,200
Printing of Prospectus	300
Miscellaneous	 500
TOTAL	\$ 13,000

INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS

Pursuant to the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws of the corporation, we may indemnify an officer or director who is made a party to any proceeding, including a lawsuit, because of his position, if he acted in good faith and in a manner he reasonably believed to be in our best interest. In certain cases, we may advance expenses incurred in defending any such proceeding. To the extent that the officer or director is successful on the merits in any such proceeding as to which such person is to be indemnified, we must indemnify him against all expenses incurred, including attorney's fees. With respect to a derivative action, indemnity may be made only for expenses actually and reasonably incurred in defending the proceeding, and if the officer or director is judged liable, only by a court order. The indemnification is intended to be to the fullest extent permitted by the laws of the State of Nevada.

In regards to indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, may be permitted to directors or officers pursuant to the foregoing provisions, we are informed that, in the opinion of the Commission, such indemnification is against public policy, as expressed in the Act and is, therefore, unenforceable.

RECENT SALES OF UNREGISTERED SECURITIES

Set forth below is information regarding the issuance and sales of securities without registration since inception. No such sales involved the use of an underwriter; no advertising or public solicitation was involved; the securities bear a restrictive legend; and no commissions were paid in connection with the sale of any securities.

We received our initial funding of \$5,700 through the sale of common stock to our officers and directors. Paul McDonald purchased 950,000 shares of our common stock at \$0.001 on November 29, 2012 for \$950 and 1,000,000 shares at \$0.002 on January 8, 2013 for \$2,000. David Rose purchased 1,375,000 shares of our common stock at \$0.002 on January 8, 2013 for \$2,750.

These securities were issued in reliance upon the exemption contained in Section 4(2) of Securities Act of 1933. These securities were issued to the founders of the Company and bear a restrictive legend. No written agreement was entered into regarding the sale of stock to the Company's founders.

II-1

In March 2013, the Company sold 725,000 shares under an offering exempt from registration under the Securities Act of 1933, as provided in Rule 506 of Regulation D as promulgated by the SEC. This offering met the requirements of Rule 506 in that (a) the Shares were sold to accredited investors or not more than 35 unaccredited investors; (b) the disclosure requirements of Rule 502(b) were met; and (c) the offer and sale of the Shares was not accomplished by means of any general advertising or general solicitation.

EXHIBITS AND FINANCIAL STATEMENT SCHEDULES

The following exhibits are included with this registration statement filing:

Exhibit No.	Description	
3.1	Articles of Incorporation	
3.2	Bylaws	
5	Opinion re: Legality	
23.1	Consent of Independent Auditors	
23.2	Consent of Counsel (See Exhibit 5)	
99.1	Subscription Agreement	

UNDERTAKINGS

The undersigned Registrant hereby undertakes:

(1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:

i. To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a) (3) of the Securities Act;

ii. To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more than a 20% change in the maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the "Calculation of Registration Fee" table in the effective Registration Statement;

iii. To include any material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or any material change to such information in the registration statement.

(2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the Securities Act, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof;

(3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the termination of the offering.



(4) For determining liability of the undersigned registrant under the Securities Act to any purchaser in the initial distribution of the securities, the undersigned registrant undertakes that in a primary offering of securities of the undersigned registrant pursuant to this Registration Statement, regardless of the underwriting method used to sell the securities to the purchaser, if the securities are offered or sold to such purchaser by means of any of the following communications, the undersigned registrant will be a seller to the purchaser and will be considered to offer or sell such securities to such purchaser:

i. Any preliminary Prospectus or Prospectus of the undersigned registrant relating to the offering required to be filed pursuant to Rule 424 (Sec. 230-424);

ii. Any free writing Prospectus relating to the offering prepared by or on behalf of the undersigned registrant or used or referred to by the registrant;

iii. The portion of any other free writing Prospectus relating to the offering containing material information about the undersigned registrant or its securities provided by or on behalf of the undersigned registrant; and

iv. Any other communication that is an offer in the offering made by the undersigned registrant to the purchaser.

v. This prospectus shall be deemed to be part of and included in this Registration Statement as of the date it is first used after effectiveness. Provided, however, that no statement made in a registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement or made in a document incorporated or deemed incorporated by reference into the registration statement or prospectus that is part of the registration statement will, as to a purchaser with a time of contract of sale prior to such first use, supersede or modify any statement that was made in the registration statement or prospectus that was part of the registration statement or made in any such document immediately prior to such date of first use.

Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the Registrant pursuant to the provisions above, or otherwise, the Registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the Registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the Registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being registered, the Registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question of whether such indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

II-3

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the registrant has duly caused this registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized in the Port Charlotte, Florida, on April 5, 2013.

GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC., Registrant

/s/ Paul McDonald

Paul McDonald President (Principal Executive Officer), Chief Financial Officer (Principal Accounting Officer), Treasurer, and Member of the Board of Directors

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this registration statement has been signed by the following persons in the capacities and on the dates stated:

/s/ Paul McDonald

Date: April 5, 2013

Date: April 5, 2013

Paul McDonald President (principal executive officer), Chief Financial Officer (principal accounting officer), Treasurer and Member of the Board of Directors

/s/ David Rose David Rose Secretary and Member of the Board of Directors

II-4



Articles of Incorporation (PURSUANT TO NRS CHAPTER 78)

Filed in the office of Ross Miller Secretary of State State of Nevada	Document Number 20120795438-81
	Filing Date and Time 11/27/2012 10:35 AM
	Entity Number E0609422012-3

USE BLACK INK ONLY - DO NOT HIGHLIGHT			ABOVE SPACE IS FOR OFFICE USE ONLY			
1. Name of Corporation:	Global System Designs, Inc.					
2. Registered Agent for Service of Process: (check only one box)	Commercial Registered Agent: Laughlin Asso Name Noncommercial Registered Agent (name and address below)					
	Name of Noncommercial Registered Agent OR Name of Title of Office or Other Position with Entity					
				Nevada		
	Street Address	City			Zip Code	
				Nevada		
	Mailing Address (if different from street address)	City			Zip Code	
3. Authorized Stock: (number of shares corporation is authorized to issue)	Number of shares with 100,000,000 common Par val par value: 15,000,000 preferred per sha	Number of shares hare: \$ \$0.0001 without par value:				
4. Names and Addresses of the Board of Directors/Trustees: (each Director/Trustee must be a natural person at least 18 years of age; attach additional page if more than two directors/trustees)	1) Brent Buscay					
	Name 9120 Double Diamond Pkwy	Reno		NV	89521	
	Street Address	City		State	Zip Code	
	2)					
	Name					
	Street Address	City		State	Zip Code	
5. Purpose: (optional; see instructions)	The purpose of the corporation shall be: To conduct any lawful activity.					
6. Name, Address and Signature of	Brent Buscay	XI	-JX			
Incorporator: (attach	Name	Incorporat	or Signature			
additional page if more than one incorporator)	9120 Double Diamond Pkwy	Reno		NV	89521	
	Address	City		State	Zip Code	
7. Certificate of Acceptance of Appointment of Registered Agent:	I hereby accept appointment as Registered Agent for the above named Entity.					
	A (3				ber 27, 2012	
	Authorized Signature of Registered Agent or On Beha	If of Register	ed Agent Entity	Date		

This form must be accompanied by appropriate fees.

Nevada Secretary of State NRS 78 Articles Revised on 7-1-08

ATTACHMENT OF ADDITIONAL ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION

ARTICLE THREE (CAPITAL AND AUTHORIZED STOCK)

The aggregate number of shares that the Corporation will have authority to issue is One Hundred Fifteen Million (115,000,000) of which One Hundred Million (100,000,000) shares will be common stock, with a par value of \$0.0001 per share, and Fifteen Million (15,000,000) shares will be preferred stock, with a par value of \$0.0001 per share.

The Preferred Stock may be divided into and issued in series. The Board of Directors of the Corporation is authorized to divide the authorized shares of Preferred Stock into one or more series, each of which shall be so designated as to distinguish the shares thereof from the shares of all other series and classes. The Board of Directors of the Corporation is authorized, within any limitations prescribed by law and this Article, to fix and determine the designations, rights, qualifications, preferences, limitations and terms of the shares of any series of Preferred Stock including but not limited to the following:

- The rate of dividend, the time of payment of dividends, whether dividends are cumulative, and the date from which any dividends shall accrue;
- b. Whether shares may be redeemed, and, if so, the redemption price and the terms and conditions of redemption;
- c. The amount payable upon shares in the event of voluntary or involuntary liquidation;
- d. Sinking fund or other provisions, if any, for the redemption or purchase of shares;
- The terms and conditions on which shares may be converted, if the shares of any series are issued with the privilege of conversion;
- f. Voting powers, if any, provided that if any of the Preferred Stock or series thereof shall have voting rights, such Preferred Stock or series shall vote only on a share for share basis with the Common Stock on any matter, including but not limited to the election of directors, for which such Preferred Stock or series has such rights; and,
- g. Subject to the foregoing, such other terms, qualifications, privileges, limitations, options, restrictions, and special or relative rights and preferences, if any, of shares or such series as the Board of Directors of the Corporation may, at the time so acting, lawfully fix and determine under the laws of the State of Nevada.

The Corporation shall not declare, pay or set apart for payment any dividend or other distribution (unless payable solely in shares of Common Stock or other class of stock junior to the Preferred Stock as to dividends or upon liquidation) in respect of Common Stock, or other class of stock junior to the Preferred Stock, nor shall it redeem, purchase or otherwise acquire for consideration shares of any of the foregoing, unless dividends, if any, payable to holders of Preferred Stock for the current period (and in the case of cumulative dividends, if any, for all past periods) have been paid, are being paid or have been set aside for payment, in accordance with the terms of the Preferred Stock, as fixed by the Board of Directors.

In the event of the liquidation of the Corporation, holders of Preferred Stock shall be entitled to receive, before any payment or distribution on the Common Stock or any other class of stock junior to the Preferred Stock upon liquidation, a distribution per share in the amount of the liquidation preference, if any, fixed or determined in accordance with the terms of such Preferred Stock plus, if so provided in such terms, an amount per share equal to accumulated and unpaid dividends in respect of such Preferred Stock (whether or not earned or declared) to the date of such distribution. Neither the sale, lease or exchange of all or substantially all of the property and assets of the Corporation, nor any consolidation or merger of the Corporation, shall be deemed to be a liquidation for the purposes of this Article.

ARTICLE EIGHT (LIABILITY OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS)

To the fullest extent permitted by NRS 78, a director or officer of the Corporation will not be personally liable to the Corporation or its stockholders for damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director or officer, provided that this article will not eliminate or limit the liability of a director or officer for:

- a. acts or omissions which involve intentional misconduct, fraud or knowing violation of law; or
- b. the payment of distributions in violation of NRS 78.300, as amended.

Any amendment or repeal of this Article Eight will not adversely affect any right or protection of a director of the Corporation existing immediately prior to such amendment or repeal.

ARTICLE NINE (ACQUISITION OF CONTROLLING INTEREST)

The Corporation elects to not be governed by NRS 78.378 to 78.3793, inclusive.

ARTICLE TEN (COMBINATIONS WITH INTERESTED STOCKHOLDERS)

The Corporation elects to not be governed by NRS 78.411 to 78.444, inclusive.

ARTICLE ELEVEN (INCREASING OR DECREASING SHARES OF ISSUED STOCK)

To the fullest extent allowed by NRS 78.2055, the Board of Directors, without requiring approval of the shareholders, may increase or decrease the number of issued and outstanding shares of common or preferred stock, so long and the increase or decrease is applied proportionally to any class of stock so increased or decreased.

ARTICLE TWELVE (INDEMNIFICATION)

- a. Right to Indemnification. The Corporation will indemnify to the fullest extent permitted by law any person (the "Indemnitee") made or threatened to be made a party to any threatened, pending or completed by action or proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative (whether or not by or in the right of the Corporation) by reason of the fact that he or she is or was a director of the Corporation or is or was serving as a director, officer, employee or agent of another entity at the request of the Corporation or any predecessor of the Corporation against judgments, fines, penalties, excise taxes, amounts paid in settlement and costs, charges and expenses (including attorney's fees and disbursements) that he or she incurs in connection with such action or proceeding.
- b. Inurement. The right to indemnification will inure whether or not the claim asserted is based on matters that predate the adoption of this Article Twelve, will continue as to an Indemnitee who has ceased to hold the position by virtue of which he or she was entitled to indemnification, and will inure to the benefit of his or her heirs and personal representatives.
- c. Non-exclusivity of Rights. The rights to indemnification and to the advancement of expenses conferred by this Article Twelve are not exclusive of any other rights that an Indemnitee may have or acquire under any statue, bylaw, agreement, vote of stockholders or disinterested directors, the Certificate of Incorporation or otherwise
- d. Other Sources. The Corporation's obligation, if any, to indemnify or to advance expenses to any Indemnitee who was or is serving at the request as a director, officer employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust, enterprise or other entity will be reduced by any amount such Indemnitee may collect as indemnification or advancement or expenses from such other entity.
- e. Advancement of Expenses. The Corporation will, from time to time, reimburse or advance to any Indemnitee the funds necessary for payment of expenses, including attorneys' fees and disbursements, incurred in connection with defending any proceeding from which he or she is indemnified by the Corporation, in advance of the final disposition of such proceeding; provided that the Corporation has received the undertaking of such director or officer to repay any such amount so advanced if it is ultimately determined by a final and unappealable judicial decision that the director or officer is not entitled to be indemnified for such expenses.

BYLAWS OF GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC.

SECTION 1

SHAREHOLDERS' AND SHAREHOLDERS' MEETINGS

1.1 <u>Annual Meeting</u>. The annual meeting of the shareholders of this corporation (the "Corporation") for the election of directors and for the transaction of such other business as may properly come before the meeting shall be held each year at the principal office of the corporation, or at some other place either within or without the State of Nevada as designated by the Board of Directors, on the day and at the time specified in Exhibit A, which is attached hereto and incorporated herein by this reference, or on such other day and time as may be set by the Board of Directors. If the specified day is a Sunday or a legal holiday, then the meeting will take place on the next business day at the same time or on such other day and time as may be set by the Board of Directors.

1.2 <u>Special Meetings</u>. Special meetings of the shareholders for any purpose or purposes may be called at any time by the President; by all of the Directors provided that there are no more than three, or if more than three, by any three Directors; or by the holder of a majority share of the capital stock of the corporation. The meetings shall be held at such time and place as the Board of Directors may prescribe, or, if not held upon the request of the Board of Directors, at such time and place as may be established by the President or by the Secretary in the President's absence. Only business within the purpose or purposes described in the meeting notice may be conducted, unless there is unanimous consent of the shareholders present at the meeting to conduct other business than that described in the meeting notice.

1.3 <u>Notice of Meetings.</u> Written notice of the place, date and time of the annual shareholders' meeting and written notice of the place, date, time and purpose or purposes of special shareholders' meeting shall be delivered not less than ten (10) or more than sixty (60) days before the date of the meeting, either personally, by facsimile, or by mail, or in any other manner approved by law, by or at the direction of the President or the Secretary, to each shareholder of record entitled to notice of such meeting, Mailed notices shall be deemed to be delivered when deposited in the mail, first-class postage prepaid, correctly addressed to the shareholder's address shown in the Corporation's current record of shareholders.

1.4 <u>Shareholders' Action Without a Meeting</u>. The shareholders may take any action without a meeting that they could properly take at a meeting, as set forth pursuant to Nevada law. A shareholder may withdraw consent only be delivering a written notice of withdrawal to the Corporation prior to the time that all consents are in the possession of the Corporation.

1.5 <u>Telephone Meetings</u>. Shareholders may participate in a meeting of shareholders by means of a conference telephone or any similar communications equipment that enables all persons participating in the meeting to hear each other during the meeting. Participation by such means shall constitute presence in person at a meeting.

1.6 List of Shareholders. At least fifteen (15) days before any shareholders' meeting, the Secretary of the Corporation or the agent having charge of the stock transfer books of the Corporation shall have compiled a complete list of the shareholders entitled to notice of a shareholders' meeting, arranged in alphabetical order and by voting group, with the address of each shareholder and the number, class, and series, if any, of shares owned by each.

1.7 Quorum and Voting. The presence in person or by proxy of the holders of a majority of the votes entitled to be cast on a matter at a meeting shall constitute a quorum of shareholders for that matter. If a quorum exists, action on a matter shall be approved by a voting group if the votes cast within a voting group favoring the action exceed the votes cast within the voting group opposing the action, unless a greater number of affirmative votes are required by the Articles of Incorporation or by law. Each share shall be entitled to one vote. If the Articles of Incorporation or Nevada law provide for voting by two or more voting groups on a matter, action on a matter is taken only when voted upon by each of those voting groups counted separately. Action may be taken by one voting group on a matter even though no action is taken by another voting group.

1.8 Order of Business. The following order of business shall be observed at all meeting of the shareholders so far as is practicable:

- a. Call the roll;
- b. Reading, correcting, and approving of the minutes of the previous meeting;
- c. Reports of Officers;
- d. Reports of Committees;
- e. Election of Directors;
- f. Unfinished business; and
- g. New business

1.9 <u>Adjourned Meetings.</u> If no quorum exists, the shareholders present in person or by proxy may adjourn to such future time as shall be agreed upon by them, and notice of such adjournment shall be mailed, postage pre-paid to each shareholder of record at least ten (10) days before such date to which the meeting was adjourned. If a shareholders' meeting is adjourned to a different place, date or time, whether for failure to achieve a quorum or otherwise, notice need not be given of the new place, date or time if the new place, date or time is announced at the meeting before adjournment. When a determination of shareholders entitled to vote at any meeting of shareholders has been made as provided in these Bylaws, that determination shall apply to any adjournment thereof, unless Nevada law requires fixing a new record date. If Nevada law requires that a new record date be set for the adjourned meeting must be given to shareholders as the new record date. Any business may be transacted at an adjourned meeting that could have been transacted at the meeting as originally called.

1.10 <u>Proxies.</u> A shareholder may appoint a proxy to vote or otherwise act for the shareholder by signing an appointment form, either personally or by an agent. No appointment shall be valid after 11 months from the date of its execution unless the appointment form expressly so provides. An appointment of a proxy is revocable unless the appointment is coupled with an interest. No revocation shall be effective until written notice thereof has actually been received by the Secretary of the Corporation or any other person authorized to tabulate votes.

1.11 Actions by Written Consent. Any corporate action required by the Bylaws, to be voted upon or approved by the directors, shall be valid if consent to action taken without a meeting is signed, setting forth the action so taken, in the case of action by directors of the Corporation.

SECTION 2

SHARES AND CERTIFICATES OF SHARES

2.1 <u>Share Certificates.</u> Share certificates shall be issued in consecutive numerical order, and each shareholder shall be entitled to a certificate signed by the President or a Vice President, and attested by the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary. Share certificates may be sealed with the corporate seal, if any, and the shares shall be entered into the corporate books. Facsimiles of the signatures and seal may be used as permitted by law. Every share certificate shall state:

- (a) the name of the Corporation;
- (b) that the Corporation is organized under the laws of the State of Nevada;
- (c) the name of the person to whom the share certificate is issued;
- (d) The number, class and series (if any) of shares that the certificate represents and the dates of issue; and
- (e) if the Corporation is authorized to issue shares of more than one class or series, that upon written request and without charge, the Corporation will furnish any shareholder with a full statement of the designations, preferences, limitations and relative rights of the shares of each class or series, and the authority of the Board of Directors to determine variations for future series.

2.2 <u>Consideration for Shares</u>. Shares of the Corporation may be issued for such consideration as shall be determined by the Board of Directors to be adequate. The consideration for the issuance of shares may be paid in whole or in part in cash, or in any tangible or intangible property or benefit to the Corporation, including but not limited to promissory notes, services performed, contracts for services to be performed, or other securities of the Corporation. Establishment by the Board of Directors of the amount of consideration received or to be received for shares of the Corporation shall be deemed to be a determination that the consideration so established is adequate.

2.3 <u>Transfers.</u> Shares may be transferred by delivery of the certificate, accompanied either by an assignment in writing on the back of the certificate, or by a written power of attorney to sell, assign and transfer the same, signed by the record holder of the certificate. Except as otherwise specifically provided in these Bylaws, no shares of stock shall be transferred on the books of the Corporation until the outstanding certificate therefore has been surrendered to the Corporation. Upon surrender to the corporation of the transferred shares, the certificates representing the transferred shares shall be canceled upon the books of the corporation and new share certificates shall be issued to the transferee. The corporation shall treat the recorded holder of any shares of the holder in fact of such shares and shall not be obligated to recognize any other claims as to the ownership of such shares.

2.4 Loss or Destruction of Certificates. In the event of the loss or destruction of any certificate, a new certificate may be issued in lieu thereof upon satisfactory proof of such loss or destruction, and upon the giving of security against loss to the Corporation by bond, indemnity or otherwise, to the extent deemed necessary by the Board of Directors, the Secretary, or the Treasurer.

2.5 <u>Fixing Record Date</u>. The Board of Directors may fix in advance a date as the record date for determining shareholders entitled: (i) to notice of or to vote at any shareholders' meeting or adjournment thereof; (ii) to receive payment of any share dividend; or (iii) to receive payment of any distribution. The Board of Directors may in addition fix record dates with respect to any allotment of rights or conversion or exchange of any securities by their terms, or for any other proper purpose, as determined by the Board of Directors and by law. The record date shall be not more than seventy (70) days and, in case of a meeting of shareholders, not less than ten (10) days (or such longer period as may be required by Nevada law) prior to the date on which the particular action requiring determination of shareholders is to be taken. If no record date is fixed for determining the shareholders entitled to a distribution (other than one involving a purchase, redemption, or other acquisition of the Corporation's own shares), the record date shall be the date on which the Board adopted the resolution declaring the distribution. If no record date is fixed for determining the distribution. If no record date is fixed for determining the distribution. If no record date is fixed for determining the distribution.

SECTION 3 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

3.1 <u>Number, Qualification and Term.</u> The general business affairs and property of the corporation shall be managed under the direction of a Board of Directors, the number of members of which is set forth in Exhibit A. The Board of Directors may increase or decrease this number by resolution. All members of the Board of Directors shall be natural persons who are at least eighteen (18) years of age. Each member of the Board of Directors shall serve for a one year term and may be elected to successive terms. A decrease in the number of directors shall not shorten the term of an incumbent director.

3.2 <u>Vacancies</u>. Except as otherwise provided by law, vacancies in the Board of Directors, whether caused by resignation, death, retirement, disqualification, removal, increase in the number of directors, or otherwise, may be filled for the remainder of the term by the Board of Directors, by the shareholders, or, if the directors in office constitute less than a quorum of the Board of Directors, by an affirmative vote of a majority of the remaining directors. The term of a director elected to fill a vacancy expires at the next shareholders' meeting at which directors are elected. A vacancy that will occur at a specific later date may be filled before the vacancy occurs, but the new director(s) may not take office until the vacancy occurs.

3.3 Quorum and Voting. At any meeting of the Board of Directors, the presence in person (including by electronic means such as a telephone conference call) of a majority of the number of directors presently in office shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business. Notwithstanding the foregoing, in no case shall a quorum be less than one-third of the authorized number of directors. If a quorum is present at the time of a vote, the affirmative vote of a majority of the directors present at the time of the vote shall be the act of the Board of Directors and of the Corporation except as may be otherwise specifically provided by the Articles of Incorporation, by these Bylaws, or by law. Each director shall have one vote. A director who is present at a meeting of the Board of Directors when action is taken is deemed to have assented to the action taken unless: (a) the director's dissent or abstention from the action taken is entered in the minutes of the meeting; or (c) the director delivers written notice of his or her dissent or abstention to the presiding officer of the meeting before its adjournment or to the Corporation within a reasonable time after adjournment of the meeting. The right of dissent or abstention is not available to a director who votes in favor of the action taken.

3.4 <u>Election</u>. The directors shall be elected by a majority vote of the shares entitled to vote at the meeting either in person or by proxy at the shareholder annual meeting or at a special meeting called for that purpose.

3.5 <u>Regular Meetings</u>. Regular meetings of the Board of Directors shall be held at such place, date and time as shall from time to time be fixed by resolution of the Board.

3.6 <u>Special Meetings</u>. Special meetings of the Board of Directors may be held at any place and at any time and may be called by the Chairman of the Board, the President, Vice President, Secretary or Treasurer, or and two or more directors.

3.7 Notice of Meetings. Unless the Articles of Incorporation provide otherwise, any regular meeting of the Board of Directors may be held without notice to the shareholders of the date, time, place, or purpose of the meeting. Any special meeting of the Board of Directors must be preceded by at least two (2) days' written notice to the directors of the date, time, and place of the meeting, but not of its purpose, unless the Articles of Incorporation or these Bylaws require otherwise. Purpose may be given personally, by facsimile, by mail, or in any other manner allowed by law. Oral notice shall be sufficient only if a written record of such notice is included in the Corporation's minute book. Purpose shall be deemed effective at the earliest of: (a) receipt; (b) delivery to the proper address or telephone number of the director as shown in the Corporation's records; or (c) five days after its deposit in the United States mail, as evidenced by the postmark, if correctly addressed and mailed with first-class postage prepaid. Notice of any meeting of the Board of Directors may be waived by any director at any time, by a signed writing, delivered to the Corporation for inclusion in the minutes, either before or after the meeting. Attendance or participation by a director at a meeting shall constitute a waiver of any required notice of the meeting unless the director does not thereafter vote for or assent to action taken at the meeting.

3.8 <u>Directors' Action Without A Meeting</u>. The Board of Directors or a committee thereof may take any action without a meeting that it could properly take at a meeting if by executing a resolution setting forth the action signed by all of the directors, or all of the members of the committee, as the case may be, either before or after the action is taken, and if the signed resolution is delivered to the Corporation for inclusion in the minutes or filing with the corporate records. Such action shall be effective upon the signing of a resolution by the last director to sign, unless the consent specifies a later effective date.

3.9 <u>Committees of the Board of Directors.</u> The Board of Directors, by resolutions adopted by a majority of the members of the Board of Directors in office, may create from among its members one or more committees and shall appoint the members thereof. Each such committee must have two or more members, who shall be directors and who shall serve at the pleasure of the Board of Directors. Each committee of the Board of Directors may exercise the authority of the Board of Directors to the extent provided in its enabling resolution and any pertinent subsequent resolutions adopted in like manner, provided that the authority of each such committee shall be subject to applicable law. Each committee of the Board of Directors shall keep regular minutes of its proceedings and shall report to the Board of Directors when requested to do so.

3.10 <u>Telephone Meetings</u>. Members of the Board of Directors or of any committee appointed by the Board of Directors may participate in a meeting of the Board of Directors or committee by means of a conference telephone or similar communications equipment that enables all persons participating in the meeting to hear each other during the meeting. Participation by such means shall constitute presence in person at a meeting.

3.11 <u>Removal</u>. Any director may be removed at any time by a two-thirds shareholder vote at a special meeting called for that purpose.

3.12 <u>Resignation</u>. Any director may resign at any time by giving written notice of such resignation to the Board, the President or the Secretary of the corporation. Unless otherwise specified in the notice of resignation, such resignation shall take effect upon receipt thereof by the board or by such officer, and acceptance of the resignation shall not be necessary to make it effective.

SECTION 4

OFFICERS

4.1 <u>Officers Enumerated, Election, Term.</u> The officers of the Corporation shall consist of such officers and assistant officers as may be designated by resolution of the Board of Directors. The officers may include a Chairman of the Board, a President, one or more Vice Presidents, a Secretary, a Treasurer, and any assistant officers, but shall not include at least a President, Secretary and Treasurer. Each officer shall serve a one year term and may be elected to successive terms. The officers shall hold office at the pleasure of the Board of Directors. All officers shall remain in office after the expiration of their term until a

successor is chosen or until their resignation or removal before the expiration of their term. Unless otherwise restricted by the Board of Directors, the President may appoint any assistant officer, the Secretary may appoint one or more Assistant Secretaries, and the Treasurer may appoint one or more Assistant Treasurers; provided that any such appointments shall be recorded in writing in the corporate records.

4.2 <u>Qualifications</u>. None of the officers of the Corporation need to be a director. Any two or more corporate offices may be held by the same person. All officers must be natural persons who are at least eighteen (18) years of age.

4.3 Duties of the Officers. Unless otherwise prescribed by the Board of Directors, the duties of the officers shall be as follows:

4.3.1 <u>Chairman of the Board</u>. The Chairman of the Board, if one is elected, shall preside at meetings of the Board of Directors and of the shareholders, shall be responsible for carrying out the plans and directives of the Board of Directors, shall report to and consult with the Board of Directors, and, if the Board so resolves, shall be the Chief Executive Officer. The Chairman of the Board shall have such other powers and duties as the Board of Directors may from time to time prescribe.

4.3.2 <u>President.</u> The President shall exercise the usual executive powers and duties pertaining to the office of President, subject to the Board of Directors, including but not limited to; general control over the day to day management of the corporation; signing and countersigning all certificates, contracts and other instruments of the corporation; and any other powers or duties assigned by the Board of Directors from time to time. In the absence of a Chairman of the Board, the President shall preside at meetings of the Board of Directors and of the shareholders, perform the other duties of the Chairman of the Board prescribed in this Section, and perform such other duties as the Board of Directors may from time to time designate.

4.3.3 <u>Vice President.</u> Each Vice President shall perform such duties as the Board of Directors may from time to time designate. In addition, the Vice President, or if there is more than one, the most senior Vice President available, shall act as President in the absence or disability of the President.

4.3.4 <u>Secretary</u>. The Secretary shall be responsible for and shall keep, personally or with the assistance of others, records of the proceedings of the directors and shareholders; authenticate records of the Corporation; attest all certificates of stock in the name of the Corporation; keep the corporate seal, if any, and affix the same to certificates of stock and other proper documents; keep a record of the issuance of certificates of stock and the transfers of the same; shall issue notices for all meetings as required by the Bylaws; shall have charge of the corporate books; [shall be responsible that the corporation complies with NRS 78.05 by supplying to the Nevada Registered Agent, or registered office in Nevada if applicable, any and all amendments or changes to the corporation and any and all amendments or changes to the Bylaws of the corporation and a current statement setting out the name of the custodian of the stock ledger or duplicate stock ledger and the present and complete postal address including street and number if any, or such stock ledger or duplicate stock ledger is kept;] and shall make such reports and perform such other duties as are incident to the office, or properly required by the Board of Directors.

4.3.5 <u>Treasurer</u>. The Treasurer shall have the care and custody of, and be responsible for, all funds and securities of the Corporation and shall cause to be kept regular books of account. The Treasurer shall cause to be deposited all funds and other valuable effects in the name of the Corporation in such depositories as may be designated by the Board of Directors and disperse funds of the corporation in payment of the just demands against the corporation, or as may be ordered by the Board of Directors, making proper vouchers for such disbursements and shall render to the Board of Directors, from time to time as may be required of him, an account of all transactions as treasurer and of the financial condition of the corporation. In general, the Treasurer shall perform all of the duties incident to the office of Treasurer, and such other duties as from time to time may be assigned by the Board of Directors.

4.3.6 Resident Agent. The Resident Agent shall be in charge of the corporations registered office in the state of Nevada and shall accept service for process on behalf of the corporation and shall perform all duties of him by statute.

4.3.7 Assistant Officers. Assistant officers may consist of one or more Assistant Vice Presidents, one or more Assistant Secretaries, and one or more Assistant Treasurers. Each assistant officer shall perform those duties assigned to him or her from time to time by the Board of Directors, the President, or the officer who appointed him or her.

4.4 Vacancies. The Board of Directors shall fill any vacancies in any office arising from any cause at any regular or special meeting.

4.5 <u>Removal</u>. Any officer or agent may be removed by action of the Board of Directors with or without cause, but any removal shall be without prejudice to the contract rights, if any, of the person removed. Election or appointment of an officer or agent shall not of itself create any contract rights.

4.6 Compensation. The compensation of all officers of the Corporation shall be fixed by the Board of Directors.

SECTION 5

UINDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS, OFFICERS AND OTHERSU

5.1 <u>Grant of Indemnification</u>. Each person who was or is made a party or is threatened to be made a party to or is involved (including, without limitation, as a witness) in any threatened, pending, or completed action, suit or proceeding, whether formal or informal, civil, criminal, administrative or investigative (hereinafter a "proceeding"), by reason of the fact that he or she is or was a director of the Corporation or who is or was serving at the request of the Corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of this or another Corporation or of a partnership, joint venture, trust, other enterprise, or employee benefit plan (a "covered

person"), whether the basis of such proceeding is alleged action in an official capacity as a covered person shall be indemnified and held harmless by the Corporation to the fullest extent permitted by applicable law, as then in effect, against all expense, liability and loss (including attorneys' fees, costs, judgments, fines, ERISA excise taxes or penalties and amounts to be paid in settlement) reasonably incurred or suffered by such person in connection therewith, and such indemnification shall continue as to a person who ceased to be a covered person and shall inure to the benefit of his or her heirs, executors and administrators.

5.2 Limitations on Indemnification. No indemnification shall be provided hereunder to any covered person to the extent that such indemnification would be prohibited by Nevada state law or other applicable law as then in effect, nor, with respect to proceedings seeking to enforce rights to indemnification, shall the Corporation indemnify any covered person seeking indemnification in connection with a proceeding (or part thereof) initiated by such person except where such proceeding (or part thereof) was authorized by the Board of Directors of the Corporation, nor shall the corporation indemnify any covered person, suit or proceeding for which indemnification is sought, to be liable for any negligence or intentional misconduct in the performance of a duty.

5.3 <u>Advancement of Expenses</u>. The right to indemnification conferred in this section shall include the right to be paid by the Corporation the expenses incurred in defending any such proceeding in advance of its final disposition, except where the Board of Directors shall have adopted a resolution expressly disapproving such advancement of expenses.

5.4 <u>Right to Enforce Indemnification</u>. If a written claim to enforce indemnification is not paid in full by the Corporation within 60 days after receipt by the Corporation, or if a claim for expenses incurred in defending a proceeding in advance of its final disposition is not paid within 20 days after a written claim has been received by the Corporation, the claimant may at any time thereafter bring suit against the Corporation to recover the unpaid amount of the claim and, to the extent successful in whole or in part, the claimant shall be entitled to be paid also the expense of prosecuting such claim. The claimant shall be presumed to be entitled to indemnification hereunder upon submission of a written claim (and, in an action brought to enforce a claim for expenses incurred in defending any proceeding in advance of its final disposition, where the required undertaking has been tendered to the Corporation), and thereafter the Corporation shall have the burden of proof to overcome the presumption that the claimant is so entitled. It shall be a defense to any such action that the claimant for the amount claimed, but the burden of proving such defense shall be on the Corporation. Neither the failure of the Corporation (including its Board of Directors, independent legal counsel, or its shareholders) to have made a determination prior to the commencement of such action that indemnification of or reimbursement or advancement of expenses to the claimant is proper in the circumstances because he or she has met the applicable standard of conduct set forth herein or in Nevada state law nor an actual determination by the Corporation (including its Board of Directors, independent legal counsel, or its shareholders) that the claimant is not entitled to indemnification or to the reimbursement or advancement of expenses shall be a defense to the action or create a presumption that the claimant is not so entitled.

5.5 <u>Nonexclusively</u>. The right to indemnification and the payment of expenses incurred in defending a proceeding in advance of its final disposition conferred in this section shall be valid to the extent consistent with Nevada law.

5.6 <u>Indemnification of Officers, Employees and Agents.</u> The Corporation may, by action of its Board of Directors from time to time, provide indemnification and pay expenses in advance of the final disposition of a proceeding to officers, employees and agents of the Corporation on the same terms and with the same scope and effect as the provisions of this section with respect to the indemnification and advancement of expenses of directors and officers of the Corporation or pursuant to rights granted pursuant to, or provided by, Nevada state law or on such other terms as the Board may deem proper.

5.7 <u>Insurance and Other Security.</u> The Corporation may maintain insurance, at its expense, to protect itself and any individual who is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the Corporation or another Corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise against any liability asserted against or incurred by the individual in that capacity or arising from his or her status as an officer, director, agent, or employee, whether or not the Corporation would have the power to indemnify such person against the same liability under Nevada state law. The Corporation may enter into contracts with any director or officer of the Corporation in furtherance of the provisions of this section and may create a trust fund, grant a security interest or use other means (including, without limitation, a letter of credit) to ensure the payment of such amounts as may be necessary to effect indemnification as provided in this section.

5.8 <u>Amendment or Modification</u>. This section may be altered or amended at any time as provided in these Bylaws, but no such amendment shall have the effect of diminishing the rights of any person who is or was an officer or director as to any acts or omissions taken or omitted to be taken prior to the effective date of such amendment.

5.9 <u>Effect of Section</u>. The rights conferred by this section shall be deemed to be contract rights between the Corporation and each person who is or was a director or officer. The Corporation expressly intends each such person to rely on the rights conferred hereby in performing his or her respective duties on behalf of the Corporation.

SECTION 6

DIVIDENDS

6.1 <u>Dividends</u>. The Directors may, from time to time, declare, and the corporation may pay, dividends on its outstanding shares in the manner and upon the terms and conditions provided by law.

10

SECTION 7

WAIVER OF NOTICE

7.1 <u>Waiver of Notice</u>. Unless otherwise provided by law, whenever any notice is required to be given at any shareholder or Director of the corporation under the provisions of these Bylaws or under the provisions of the Articles of Incorporation, a waiver thereof in writing, signed by the person or persons entitled to a notice, whether before or after the time stated therein, shall be deemed equivalent to the giving of such notice.

SECTION 8

AMENDMENT OF BYLAWS

8.1 Any of the Bylaws may be amended by a majority vote of the shareholders at any annual meeting or at any special meeting called for that purpose.

8.2 The Board of Directors may amend the Bylaws or adopt additional Bylaws, but shall not alter or repeal any Bylaws adopted by the shareholders of the company.

<u>/s/ David Rose</u> SECRETARY

EXHIBIT A

- Section 1.1. Date and time of annual shareholders' meeting: November 15th and 10:00 AM, or if on a weekend, the first Monday thereafter
- Section 3.1. Number of members of Board of Directors, unless and until changed by resolution of the Board of Directors: Not less than one (1) nor more than twelve (12)
- Section 6. Fiscal year: ANNUAL
- Section 7. Corporate seal, if any: NONE

Date Bylaws Adopted: November 29, 2012

Secretary: /s/ David Rose

12



April 5, 2013

United States Securities and Exchange Commission 100 F Street Washington, D.C. 20549

Re: Global System Designs, Inc. Registration Statement on Form S-1

Dear Sir or Madam:

Synergen Law Group, APC has acted as special counsel for Global System Designs, Inc., a Nevada corporation (the "Company"), for the limited purpose of rendering this opinion in connection with the registration of 4,725,000 shares of the Company's common stock by and through the Company's registration statement on Form S-1 (the "Registration Statement") filed by the Company concurrently herewith.

The Registration Statement relates to a total offering of 4,725,000 shares of the Company's common stock. Of those shares being registered, 725,000 are being registered for sale by existing shareholders, and 4,000,000 are being registered for sale by the Company.

We have examined such records and documents and made such examination of laws as we have deemed relevant in connection with this opinion. It is our opinion that the shares of common stock to be sold by the selling shareholders have been duly authorized and are legally issued, fully paid and non-assessable. We are of further opinion that the shares of common stock to be sold by the Company are duly authorized and, once sold pursuant to the Registration Statement, will be legally issued as fully paid and non-assessable.

No opinion is expressed herein as to any laws other than the U.S. State of Nevada. This opinion opines upon Nevada law including the statutory provisions, all applicable provisions of the Nevada Constitution and reported judicial decisions interpreting those laws.

We hereby consent to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration Statement and to the reference to our firm under the caption "Interest of Named Experts and Counsel" in the Registration Statement. In so doing, we do not admit that we are in the category of persons whose consent is required under Section 7 of the Securities Act of 1933 and the rules and

819 Anchorage Place, Suite 28 Chula Vista, CA 91914 Tel. 619.475.7882 Fax. 866.352.4342 Securities and Exchange Commission April 5, 2013 P a g e \mid 2

regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission promulgated thereunder or Item 509 of Regulation S-K.

Regards, SYNERGEN LAW GROUP

Karen A. Batcher, Esq. kbatcher@synergenlaw.com



2451 N. McMullen Booth Road Suite.308 Clearwater, FL 33759

855.334.0934 Toll free

Consent of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

We consent to the incorporation by reference in this Form S-1 of our audit report dated December 20, 2012 relative to the financial statements of Global System Designs, Inc. as of November 30, 2012 and the related statements of operations, stockholders' equity and cash flows for the year then ended and for the period November 27, 2012 (date of inception) through November 30, 2012.

We also consent to the reference to our firm under the caption "Experts" in such Registration Statement.

OKM cartified Public Accountants

Clearwater, Florida April 5, 2013

> PCAOB Registered AICPA Member

GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC. SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT

TO:

3.

I hereby agree to become a shareholder of Global System Designs, Inc., a Nevada corporation (the "Company"), and to purchase the number of Shares of the Company (the "Shares"), as set forth above my signature hereto at a purchase price of \$0.02 U.S. per Share.

Simultaneously with the execution and delivery hereof, I am transmitting a certified or bank check, money order, personal check, or bank wire to the order of Global System Designs, Inc., representing the payment for my agreed subscription. It is understood that this Subscription Agreement is not binding on the Company unless and until it is accepted by it, as evidenced by the execution indicated below. I further understand that in the event this Subscription Agreement is not accepted as herein above set forth, then the funds transmitted herewith shall be returned and thereupon this Subscription Agreement shall be null and void.

This Subscription Agreement shall be construed in accordance with and governed by the internal laws of the State of Nevada.

I make the following representations and warranties:

1. I am a resident of the State or Province of

(Print name of state or province)

2. I UNDERSTAND THAT THE OPERATIONS IN WHICH THE COMPANY WILL BE INVOLVED ENTAIL MATERIAL AMOUNTS OF RISK AND THAT THERE IS NO ASSURANCE THAT SUCH OPERATIONS WILL BE SUCCESSFUL.

I have sufficient assets to easily pay my subscription to the Company, and my subscription to the Company is not unreasonably large when compared with my total financial capability.

4. I have been provided with all materials and information requested by either me, my counsel, or others representing me, including any information requested to verify information furnished, and there has been direct communication between you and your representatives on the one hand, and me and my representatives and advisor(s) (if any) on the other in connection with the information supplied to me and otherwise requested and the terms of the transaction described therein. There has been made available to both myself and my advisors the opportunity to ask questions of, and receive answers from the Company and its directors, officers, employees and representatives concerning the terms and conditions of this offering and to obtain any additional information desired necessary to verify the accuracy of the information provided.

5. I have been provided a copy of the Company's Prospectus, which has been filed with the United States Securities and Exchange Commission. I have had an opportunity to review the Prospectus, and ask management of Global System Designs, Inc. questions with regard to the business and matters contained therein.

GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC. PROSPECTUS SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT - 1 -

(Initials)

(Initials)

(Initials)

(Initials)

(Initials)

6. In connection with the offer to me of the Shares, I utilized the services and advice of the following attorney, accountant or other advisor. If an advisor was used, fill out the information below:

		(Initials)
a. Name of Advisor: b. Position or Occupation: c. Business Address: d. Telephone:	-	
 I hereby subscribe for	Shares (\$0.02 U.S. per Share) and herewith signs, Inc.	submit a check in the amount of
		(Initials)
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have executed this Subscrip	otion Agreement thisday of, 20	013.
Name (Please Print)	-	
Signature	-	
Social Security, Social Insurance or Tax Identification Number	-	
(Note: Subscribers must supply their principal residence a	address. Subscriptions cannot be accepted if this is not	filled in .)
Principal Residence Address of Purchaser		
Street Address	-	
City & State/Province	Zip or Postal Code	
This Subscription for Shares is hereby a	accepted this day of, 2013.	
GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC.		
BY:	-	
Authorized signatory		

GLOBAL SYSTEM DESIGNS, INC. PROSPECTUS SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT - 2 -